



General Assembly

Distr. GENERAL

A/41/100/Add.1 26 September 1986

ORIGINAL: ENGLISH

Forty-first session

ANNOTATED AGENDA OF THE FORTY-FIRST REGULAR SESSION OF THE GENERAL ASSEMBLY*

CONTENTS

			Page
ı.	IN	TRODUCTION	19
II.	ANI	WOTATED AGENDA	19
	1.	Opening of the session by the Chairman of the delegation of Spain .	19
	2.	Minute of silent orayer or meditation	19
	3.	Credentials of representatives to the forty-first session of the General Assembly:	
		(a) Appointment of the members of the Credentials Committee;	
		(b) Report of the Credentials Committee	19
	4.	Election of the President of the General Assembly	19
	5.	Election of the officers of the Main Committees	19
	6.	Election of the Vice-Presidents of the General Assembly	20

^{*} The purpose of this document is to bring up to date the information contained in the annotated preliminary list of items to be included in the provisional agenda of the forty-first session of the General Assembly (A/41/100).

		Page
7.	Notification by the Secretary-General under Article 12, paragraph 2, of the Charter of the United Nations	20
8.	Adoption of the agenda and organization of work: reports of the General Committee	20
9.	General debate	21
10.	Report of the Secretary-General on the work of the Organization	21
11.	Report of the Security Council	21
12.	Report of the Economic and Social Council:	
	(a) Report of the Council;	
	(b) Reports of the Secretary-General;	
	(c) Reports of the United Nations High Commissioner for Refugeos	21
13.	Report of the International Court of Justice	28
14.	Report of the International Atomic Energy Agency	28
15.	Elections to fill vacancies in principal organs:	
	(a) Election of five non-permanent members of the Security Council	28
	(b) Election of eighteen members of the Economic and Social Council	28
16.	Appointment of the Secretary-General of the United Nations	29
17.	Elections to f!ll vacancies in subsidiary organs:	
	(a) Election of nineteen members of `a Governing Council of the United Nations Environment Programme	29
	(b) Election of twelve members of the World Food Council	29
	(c) Election of seven members of the Committee for Programme and Co-ordination	29
	(d) Election of the members of the International Law Commission	29

			Fage
19.		pintments to fill vacancies in subsidiary organs and other pintments:	
	(a)	Appointment of members of the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions	31
	(b)	Appointment of members of the Committee on Contributions	32
	(c)	Appointment of a member of the Board of Auditors	32
	(đ)	Confirmation of the appointment of members of the Investments Committee	32
	(e)	Appointment of members of the United Nations Administrative Tribunal	32
	(f)	International Civil Service Commission:	
		(i) Appointment of members of the Commission;	
		(ii) Designation of the Chairman and Vice-Chairman of the Commission	32
	(q)	Appointment of members of the Joint Inspection Unit	33
	(h)	Appointment of the United Nations Commissioner for Namibia	33
19.	Impl Colo	ementation of the Declaration on the Granting of Independence to onial Countries and Pooples:	
	(a)	Report of the Special Committee on the Situation with regard to the Implementation of the Declaration on the Granting of Independence to Colonial Countries and Peoples;	
	(b)	Report of the Secretary-General	33
20.	Admi	ssion of new Members to the United Nations	33
21.	Inte	rnational Year of Peace: reports of the Secretary-General	33
22.		peration between the United Nations and the Organization of the mic Conference: report of the Secretary-General	34
23.		peration between the United Nations and the League of Arab States: ort of the Secretary-Genera'	34
24.	its	d Israeli aggression against the Iragi nuclear installations and grave consequences for the established international system serning the peaceful uses of nuclear energy, the non-proliferation nuclear weapons and international peace and security	34

		Page
25.	The situation in Kampuchea: report of the Secretary-General	34
26.	The situation in Afghanistan and its implications for international peace and security: report of the Secretary-General	34
27.	Co-operation between the United Nations and the Organization of African Unity: report of the Secretary-General	34
28.	Question of the Falkland Islands (Malvinas): report of the Secretary-General	35
29.	Critical economic situation in Africa: report of the Secretary-General	35
30.	Co-operation between the United Nations and the Asian-African Legal Consultative Committee: report of the Secretary-General	36
31.	Question of the Comorian island of Mayotte: report of the Secretary-General	36
32.	Law of the sea: report of the Secretary-General	36
33.	Policies of apartheid of the Government of South Africa:	
	(a) Report of the Special Committee against Apartheid;	
	(b) Reports of the Secretary-General	36
34.	United Nations Conference for the Promotion of International Co-operation in the Peaceful Uses of Nuclear Energy: report of the Preparatory Committee for the United Nations Conference for the Promotion of International Co-operation in the Peaceful Uses of Nuclear Energy	37
35.	Question of Palestine:	
	(a) Report of the Committee on the Exercise of the Inalienable Rights of the Palestinian People;	
	(b) Report of the Secretary-General	37
36.	Question of Namibia:	
	(a) Report of the Special Committee on the Situation with regard to the Implementation of the Declaration on the Granting of	

Independence to Colonial Countries and Peoples;

(b) Report of the United Nations Council for Namibia;

		Page
	(c) Report of the International Conference for the Immediate Independence of Namibia;	
	(d) Reports of the Secretary-General	37
37.	The situation in the Middle East: reports of the Secretary-General	39
38.	Review of the efficiency of the administrative and financial functioning of the United Nations: report of the Group of High-level Intergovernmental Experts to Review the Efficiency of the Administrative and Financial Functioning of the United Nations	39
39.	Question of peace, stability and co-operation in South-East Asia	39
40.	Launching of global negotiations on international economic co-operation for development	39
41.	Question of equitable representation on and increase in the membership of the Security Council	39
42.	The situation in Central America: threats to international peace and security and peace initiatives	40
43.	Question of Cyprus: report of the Secretary-General	40
44.	Implementation of the resolutions of the United Nations	43
45.	Consequences of the prolongation of the armed conflict between Iran and Irag	43
46.	Implementation of General Assembly resolution 40/79 concerning the signature and ratification of Additional Protocol I of the Treaty for the Prohibition of Nuclear Weapons in Lati: America (Treaty of	44
	Tlatelolco)	11
47.	Cessation of all nuclear-test explosions: report of the Conference on Disarmament	44
48.	Urgent need for a comprehensive nuclear-test-ban treaty: report of the Conference on Disarmament	44
49.	Establishment of a nuclear-weapon-free zone in the region of the Middle East: report of the Secretary-General	44
50.	Establishment of a nuclear-weapon-free zone in South Asia: report of the Secretary-General	44

		Page
51.	Convention on Prohibitions or Restrictions on the Use of Certain Conventional Weapons Which May Be Deemed to Be Excessively Injurious or to Have Indiscriminate Effects: report of the Secretary-General	44
52.	Conclusion of effective international arrangements on the strengthening of the security of non-nuclear-weapon States against the use or threat of use of nuclear weapons: report of the Conference on Disarmament	44
53.	Conclusion of effective international arrangements to assure non-nuclear-weapon States against the use or threat of use of nuclear weapons: report of the Conference on Disarmament	45
54.	Prevention of an arms race in outer space:	
	(a) Report of the Conference on Disarmament;	
	(b) Report of the Secretary-General	45
55.	Implementation of General Assembly resolution 40/88 on the immediate cessation and prohibition of nuclear-weapon tests: report of the Conference on Disarmament	45
56.	Implementation of the Declaration on the Denuclearization of Africa:	
	(a) Report of the Disarmament Commission;	
	(b) Report of the Secretary-General	45
57.	Prohibition of the development and manufacture of new types of weapons of mass destruction and new systems of such weapons: report of the Conference on Disarmament	45
58.	Reduction of military budgets:	
	(a) Report of the Disarmament Commission;	
	(b) Reports of the Secretary-General	46
59.	Chemical and bacteriological (biological) weapons: report of the Conference on Disarmament	46
60.	General and complete disarmament:	
	(a) Contribution of the specialized agencies and other organizations and programmes of the United Nations system to the cause of arms limitation and disarmament: report of the Secretary-General;	

Page Conventional disarmament on a regional scale: report of the (b) Secretary-General; Conventional disarmament: report of the Secretary-General; (c) Prohibition of the development, production, stockpiling and use of (a) radiological weapons; report of the Conference on Disarmament; (e) Study on concepts of security: report of the Secretary-General; (f) Naval armaments and disarmament: report of the Disarmament Commission: Prohibition of the production of fissionable material for weapons (g) purposes: report of the Conference on Disarmament; Curbing the naval arms race: limitation and reduction of naval (h) armaments and extension of confidence-building measures to seas and oceans: report of the Disarmament Commission; (i) Objective information on military matters: report of the Secretary-General; Review of the role of the United Nations in the field of (1) 46 disarmament: report of the Disarmament Commission Review and implementation of the Concluding Document of the Twelfth Special Session of the General Assembly: Consideration of guidelines for confidence-building measures: (a) report of the Disarmament Commission; (b) Disarmament and international security: report of the Secretary-General; (c) World Disarmament Campaign: report of the Secretary-General; (d) Implementation of General Assembly resolution 40/151 C on a nuclear-arms freeze: Freeze on nuclear weapons; (e) Convention on the Prohibition of the Use of Nuclear Weapons: (f)

report of the Conference on Disarmament;

Africa: report of the Secretary-General;

United Nations Regional Centre for Peace and Disarmament in

61.

(a)

62.

		Page
(h)	United Nations programme of fellowships on disarmament: report of the Secretary-General;	
(i)	Third special session of the General Assembly devoted to disarmament	47
	ew of the implementation of the recommendations and decisions ted by the General Assembly at its tenth special session:	
(a)	Report of the Disarmament Commission;	
(b)	Report of the Conference on Disarmament;	
(c)	Status of multilateral disarmament agreements: report of the Secretary-General;	
(đ)	Comprehensive programme of disarmament: report of the Conference on Disarmament;	
(e)	Advisory Board on Disarmament Studies: report of the Secretary-General;	
(£)	United Nations Institute for Disarmament Research: report of the Director of the Institute;	
(d)	Study on deterrence: report of the Secretary-General;	
(h)	Non-use of nuclear weapons and prevention of nuclear war: report of the Conference on Disarmament;	
(i)	Cessation of the nuclear-arms race and nuclear disarmament: report of the Conference on Disarmament;	
(†)	Disarmament Week: report of the Secretary-General;	
(k)	Prohibition of the nuclear neutron weapon: report of the Conference on Disarmament;	
(1)	United Nations disarmament studies: report of the Secretary-General;	
(m)	Review and appraisal of the implementation of the Declaration of the 1980s as the Second Disarmament Decade: report of the Secretary-General;	

		Page
	(n) Implementation of the recommendations and decisions of the tenth special session:	
	(i) Report of the Disarmament Commission;	
	(ii) Report of the Conference on Disarmament;	
	(iii) Verification in all its aspects: report of the Secretary-General;	
	(o) Prevention of nuclear war: report of the Conference on Disarmament	48
63.	Implementation of the Declaration of the Indian Ocean as a Zone of Peace: report of the Ad Hoc Committee on the Indian Ocean	50
64.	World Disarmament Conference: report of the Ad Hoc Committee on the World Disarmament Conference	50
65.	Relationship between disarmament and development: report of the Preparatory Committee for the International Conference on the Relationship between Disarmament and Development	50
66.	Question of Antarctica: reports of the Secretary-General	50
67.	Strengthening of security and co-operation in the Mediterranean region; report of the Secretary-General	50
68.	Review of the implementation of the Declaration on the Strengthening of International Security: report of the Secretary-General	50
69.	Implementation of the collective security provisions of the Charter of the United Nations for the maintenance of international peace and security: report of the Ad Hoc Committee on the Implementation of the Collective Security Provisions of the Charter of the United Nations	50
70.	Effects of atomic radiation: report of the United Nations Scientific Committee on the Effects of Atomic Radiation	51
71.	Report of the Special Committee to Investigate Israeli Practices Affecting the Human Rights of the Population of the Occupied Territories: reports of the Secretary-General	51
72.	International co-operation in the peaceful uses of outer space:	
	(a) Report of the Committee on the Peaceful Uses of Outer Space;	
	(b) Report of the Secretary-General	51

		Page
73.	Comprehensive review of the whole question of peace-keeping operations in all their aspects: report of the Special Committee on Peace-keeping Operations	52
74.	Questions relating to information:	
	(a) Report of the Committee on Information;	
	(b) Report of the Secretary-General;	
	(c) Report of the Director-General of the United Nations Educational, Scientific and Cultural Organization	52
75.	United Nations Relief and Works Agency for Palestine Refugees in the Near East:	
	(a) Report of the Commissioner-General;	
	(b) Report of the Working Group on the Financing of the United Nations Relief and Works Agency for Palestine Refugees in the Near East;	
	(c) Report of the United Nations Conciliation Commission for Palestine;	
	(d) Reports of the Secretary-General	52
76.	International co-operation to avert new flows of refugees: report of the Secretary-General	53
77.	Question of the Malaqasy islands of Glorieuses, Juan de Nova, Europa and Bassas 3 India	53
78.	Question of the composition of the relevant organs of the United Nations	53
79.	Development and international economic co-operation:	
	(a) Trade and development:	
	(i) Report of the Trade and Development Board;	
	(ii) Reports of the Secretary-General;	
	(iii) Reports of the Secretary-General of the United Nations Conference on Trade and Development	53
	(b) Food problems:	
	(i) Report of the World Food Council:	

			Page
		(ii) Report of the Secretary-General	54
	(c)	New and renewable sources of energy: report of the Committee on the Development and Utilization of New and Renewable Sources of Energy	55
	(d)	Development of the energy resources of developing countries: report of the Secretary-General	55
80.	Oper	ational activities for development:	
	(a)	Operational activities of the United Nations system: reports of the Secretary-General	55
	(b)	United Nations Development Programme	56
	(c)	United Nations Fund for Population Activities	56
	(d)	United Nations Children's Fund	56
	(e)	World Food Programme	26
81.	Trεi	ining and research:	
	(a)	United Nations Institute for Truining and Research:	
		(i) Report of the Executive Dack tor;	
		(ii) Report of the Secretary-General	57
	(b)	United Nations University: report of the Council of the United Nations University	57
	(c)	Unified approach to development analysis and planning: report of the Secretary-General	58
	(d)	University for Peace	59
82.	Sp e c	cial economic and disaster relief assistance:	
	(a)	Office of the United Nations Disaster Relief Co-ordinator: report of the Secretary-General	59
	(b)	Special programmes of economic assistance: reports of the Secretary-General	59
83.	Conf	lementation of the Programme of Action for the Second Decade to bat Racism and Racial Discrimination: reports of the	63
	bect	etary-General	61

		Page
84.	Adverse consequences for the enjoyment of human rights of political, military, economic and other forms of assistance given to the racist and colonialist régime of South Africa: report of the	
	Secretary-General	62
85.	Question of aging: report of the Secretary-General	62
86.	Policies and programmes involving young people: Participation, Development, Peace: report of the Secretary-General	63
87.	Policies and programmes relating to youth: report of the Secretary-General	62
88.	Importance of the universal realization of the right of peoples to self-determination and of the speedy granting of independence to colonial countries and peoples for the effective quarantee and observance of human rights: reports of the Secretary-General	62
89.	Elimination of all forms of racial discrimination:	
	(a) Report of the Committee on the Elimination of Racial Discrimination	62
	(b) Status of the International Convention on the Elimination of All Forms of Racial Discrimination: report of the Secretary-General .	62
	(c) Status of the International Convention on the Suppression and Punishment of the Crime of Apartheid: report of the Secretary-General	63
90.	Implementation of the World Programme of Action concerning Disabled Persons and the United Nations Decade of Disabled Persons: report of	
	the Secretary-General	63
91.	Crime prevention and criminal justice: report of the Secretary-General	63
92.	Elimination of all forms of discrimination against women:	
	(a) Report of the Committee on the Elimination of Discrimination against Women;	
	(b) Status of the Convention on the Elimination of All Forms of Discrimination against Women: report of the Socretary-General	63

		Page	
93.	Forward-looking Strategies for the Advancement of Women to the year 2000:		
	(a) Implementation of the Declaration on the Participation of Women in Promoting International Peace and Co-operation	64	
	(b) United Nations Development Fund for Women: report of the Secretary-General	64	
	(c) Incorporation of the interests of women in the work programme of the regional commissions: report of the Secretary-General	64	
	(d) Implementation of the Nairobi Forward-looking Strategies for the Advancement of Women: report of the Secretary-General	64	
94.	Elimination of all forms of religious intolerance	64	
95.	Human rights and scientific and technological developments	64	
96.	Question of a convention on the rights of the child	64	
97.	International Covenants on Human Rights:		
	(a) Report of the Human Rights Committee	65	
	(b) Status of the International Covenant on Economic, Social and Cultural Rights, the International Covenant on Civil and Political Rights and the Optional Protocol to the International Covenant on Civil and Political Rights: report of the		
	Secretary-General	65	
98.	Reporting obligations of States parties to United Nations conventions on human rights: report of the Secretary-General	65	
99.	Office of the United Nations High Commissioner for Refugees:		
	(a) Report of the High Commissioner;		
	(b) Assistance to refugees in Africa: report of the Secretary-General	65	
100.	International campaign against traffic in drugs: reports of the Secretary-General	66	
101.	Alternative approaches and ways and means within the United Nations system for improving the effective enjoyment of human rights and fundamental freedoms: reports of the Secretary-General	66	

		Page
102.	New international humanitarian order: report of the Secretary-General	66
103.	Torture and other cruel, inhuman or degrading treatment or punishment: report of the Secretary-General	66
104.	Information from Non-Self-Governing Territories transmitted under Article 73 \underline{e} of the Charter of the United Nations:	
	(a) Report of the Special Columittee on the Situation with regard to the Implement on of the Declaration on the Granting of Independence to Colonial Countries and Peoples;	
	(b) Report of the Secretary-General	66
105.	Activities of foreign economic and other interests which are impeding the implementation of the Declaration on the Granting of Independence to Colonial Countries and Peoples in Namibia and in all other Territories under colonial domination and efforts to eliminate colonialism, apartheid and racial discrimination in southern Africa: report of the Special Committee on the Situation with regard to the Implementation of the Declaration on the Granting of Independence to Colonial Countries and Peoples	67
106.	Implementation of the Declaration on the Granting of Independence to Colonial Countries and Peoples by the specialized agencies and the international institutions associated with the United Nations:	
	(a) Report of the Special Committee on the Situation with regard to the Implementation of the Declaration on the Granting of Independence to Colonial Countries and Peoples;	
	(b) Report of the Secretary-General	67
107.	United Nations Educational and Training Programme for Southern Africa: report of the Secretary-General	67
108.	Offers by Member States of study and training facilities for inhabitants of Non-Self-Governing Territories: report of the Secretary-General	68
109.	Financial reports and audited financial statements, and reports of the Board of Auditors:	
	(a) United Nations;	
	(b) United Nations Development Programme;	
	(c) United Nations Children's Fund;	

			Page
	(d)	United Nations Relief and Works Agency for Palestine Refugees in the Near East;	
	(e)	United Nations Institute for Training and Research;	
	(f)	Voluntary funds administered by the United Nations High Commissioner for Refugees;	
	(a)	Fund of the United Nations Environment Programme;	
	(h)	United Nations Fund for Population Activities;	
	(i)	United Nations Habitat and Human Settlements Foundation;	
	(<u>†</u>)	United Nations Industrial Development Fund	68
110.	Proq	ramme budget for the biennium 1986-1987	69
111.	Proq	ramme planning:	
	(a)	Report of the Committee for Programme and Co-ordination;	
	(b)	Reports of the Secretary-General	76
112.	Fina	ncial emergency of the United Nations:	
	(a)	Report of the Negotiating Committee on the Financial Emergency of the United Nations;	
	(b)	Reports of the Secretary-General	70
113.	Admi the	nistrative and budgetary co-ordination of the United Nations with specialized agencies and the International Atomic Energy Agency:	
	(a)	Report of the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions	71
	(b)	Effective administrative and budgetary co-ordination within the framework of the United Nations system: report of the Secretary-General	71
	(c)	Feasibility of establishing a single administrative tribunal: report of the Secretary-General	71
114.	Join	nt Inspection Unit: reports of the Joint Inspection Unit	71
115.	Pati	tern of conferences: report of the Committee on Conferences	72

		Page
116.	Scale of assessments for the apportionment of the expenses of the United Nations: report of the Committee on Contributions	72
117.	Personnel questions:	
	(a) Composition of the Secretariat: report of the Secretary-General;	
	(b) Respect for the privileges and immunities of officials of the United Nations and the specialized agencies and related organizations: report of the Secretary-General;	
	(c) Other personnel questions: reports of the Secretary-General	72
118.	United Nations common system: report of the International Civil Service Commission	73
119.	United Nations pension system: report of the United Nations Joint Staff Pension Board	74
120.	Financing of the United Nations peace-keeping forces in the Middle East:	
	(a) United Nations Disengagement Observer Force: report of the Secretary-General	74
	(b) United Nations Interim Force in Lebanon: report of the Secretary-General	74
121.	Observer status of national liberation movements recognized by the Organization of African Unity and/or by the League of Arab States:	
	report of the Secretary-General	74
122.	Status of the Protocols Additional to the Geneva Conventions of 1949 and relating to the protection of victims of armed conflicts: report of the Secretary-General	74
123.	Progressive development of the principles and norms of international law relating to the new international economic order: report of the Secretary-General	75
124.		75
125.	Draft Code of Offences against the Peace and Security of Mankind: report of the Secretary-General	75
126.	Report of the Special Committee on Enhancing the Effectiveness of the Principle of Non-Use of Force in International Relations	75

		Page
127.	Report of the United Nations Commission on International Trade Law on the work of its nineteenth session	75
	The same of the factorial apparent the same of the sam	75
128.	Consideration of effective measures to enhance the protection, security and safety of diplomatic and consular missions and	
	representatives: report of the Secretary-General	75
129.	Convention against the Recruitment, Use, Financing and Training of	
	Mercenaries	76
130.	Report of the International Law Commission on the work of its	
	thirty-eighth session	76
131.	Report of the Committee on Relations with the Host Country	76
131.	REPORT OF the Committee on Relations with the Host Country	/0
132.	Report of the Special Committee on the Charter of the United Nations	
	and on the Strengthening of the Role of the Organization	76
133.	Development and strengthening of good-neighbourliness between States .	70
133.	beveropment and betendthening of dood-neighbourliness between States .	76
134.	Draft Body of Principles for the Protection of All Persons under Any Form of Detention or Imprisonment	76
135.	Draft standard rules of procedure for United Nations conferences:	
233.	report of the Secretary-General	76
136.	Draft Declaration on Social and Legal Principles relating to the	
	Protection and Welfare of Children, with Special Reference to Foster	
	Placement and Adoption Nationally and Internationally: report of the Secretary-General	77
	Societary Scherol Hilling Control of the Control of	,,
137.	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	
	Launched into Outer Space	77
138.	Vienna Convention on the Law of Treaties between States and	
	International Organizations or between International Organizations	77
139.	Toro of poor and so ensuelled of the Court Shingle	
137.	Zone of peace and co-operation of the South Atlantic	77
140.	Current financial crisis of the United Nations: report of the	
	Secretary-General	77
141.	Establishment of a comprehensive system of international peace and	
	security	77

		Page
142.	Declaration of the Assembly of Heads of State and Government of the Organization of African Unity on the Berial and naval military attack against the Socialist People's Libyan Arab Jamahiriya by the present United States Administration in April 1986	78
143.	External debt crisis and development	78

I. INTRODUCTION

- 1. This document, which brings up to date the information contained in the annotated preliminary list (A/41/100), has been prepared in conformity with paragraph 17 (c) of annex II to General Assembly resolution 2837 (XXVI) of 17 December 1971.
- 2. Since the issue of the annotated preliminary list on 15 June 1986, the following documents relating to the agenda have been circulated:
 - (a) Provisional agenda (see item 8);
 - (b) Requests for the inclusion of a supplementary item (see item 141);
 - (c) Supplementary list (see item 8);
 - (d) Memorandum by the Secretary-General (see item 8);
 - (e) Request for the inclusion of an additional item (see item 8).

II. ANNOTATED AGENDA

- 1. Opening of the session by the Chairman of the delegation of Spain
- 2. Minute of silent prayer or meditation
- 3. Credentials of representatives to the forty-first session of the General Assembly
 - (a) Appointment of the members of the Credentials Committee
 - (b) Report of the Credentials Committee

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly has appointed the following States to be members of the Credentials Committee: Bahamas, China, Fiji, Ghana, Netherlands, Rwanda, Venezuela, Union of Soviet Socialist Republics and United States of America.

4. Election of the President of the General Assembly

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly has elected Mr. Humayun Rasheed Choudhury (Bangladesh) President of the Assembly.

5. Election of the officers of the Main Committees

At the forty-first session, the following persons have been elected chairmen of the Main Committees:

First Committee: Mr. Siegfried Zachmann (German Democratic Republic);

A/41/100/Add.1 English Page 20

Special Political Committee: Mr. Kwam Kouassi (Togo);

Second Committee: Mr. Abdalla Saleh Al-Ashtal (Democratic Yemen);

Third Committee: Mr. Alphons C. M. Hamer (Netherlands);

Fourth Committee: Mr. James Victor Gbeho (Ghana);

Fifth Committee: Mr. Even Fontaine Ortiz (Cuba);

Sixth Committee: Mr. Laurel B. Francis (Jamaica).

6. Election of the Vice-Presidents of the General Assembly

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly has elected the following Member States Vice-Presidents of the Assembly: Benin, Brazil, Byelorussian Soviet Socialist Republic, China, Cyprus, Dominican Republic, Fiji, France, Libyan Arab Jamahiriya, Malaysia, Mozambique, Oman, Rwanda, Sierra Leone, Somalia, Suriname, Sweden, Turkey, Union of Soviet Socialist Republics, United Kingdom of Great Britain and Northern Ireland and United States of America.

Notification by the Secretary-General under Article 12, paragraph 2, of the Charter of the United Nations

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have before it a note by the Secretary-General (A/41/613).

8. Adoption of the agenda and organization of work: reports of the General Committee

Prodisional agenda

The provisional agenda was issued on 18 July 1986 (A/41/150).

Supplementary items

One request for the inclusion of a supplementary item was submitted to the General Assembly (see item 141).

The supplementary list was issued on 22 August 1986 (A/41/200).

Additional items

As at 26 September 1986, one request for the inclusion of an additional item has been submitted (see item 142).

Consideration of the draft agenda by the General Committee

The memorandum by the Secretary-General concerning the organization of the session, the adoption of the agenda and the allocation of items was issued as document A/BUR/41/1.

Consideration of the reports of the General Committee

The General Assembly, having considered the first and second reports of the General Committee (A/41/250 and Add.1), adopted a number of provisions concerning the organization of the forty-first session and adopted the agenda of the session (A/41/251) and the allocation of agenda items (A/41/252).

9. General debate

The recommendations of the General Committee concerning the general debate appear in paragraphs 6 and 7 of its first report to the General Assembly (A/41/250).

10. Report of the Secretary-General on the work of the Organization

At the forty-first session, the report of the Secretary-General has been issued as Supplement No. 1 (A/41/1).

11. Report of the Security Council

At the forty-first session, the report of the Security Council, covering the period from 16 June 1985 to 15 June 1986, will appear as Supplement No. 2 (A/41/2).

12. Report of the Economic and Social Council

- (a) Report of the Council
- (b) Reports of the Secretary-General
- (c) Reports of the United Nations High Commissioner for Refugees

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Economic and Social Council, Supplement No. 3 (A/41/3).

The following questions, to be considered under item 12, include reports which the General Assembly specifically requested or which the Economic and Social Council decided to transmit to the Assembly. They also include matters on which the Council has made recommendations to the Assembly.

Transport and Communications Decade in Africa

At its second regular session of 1986, the Economic and Social Council, having considered the report of the Secretary-General (A/41/382-E/1986/99), inter alia, requested the General Assembly to allocate, within the limits of available resources, the necessary means to enable the Economic Commission for Africa to carry out an in-depth evaluation of the programme for the recade in accordance with the recommendations contained in the report of the Joint Inspection Unit on the Decade (A/40/633) and to organize and service meetings of the Technical Committee on Air Transport (resolution 1986/62).

A/41/100/Add.1 English Page 22

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Secretary-General called for under resolution 32/160 (A/41/382-E/1986/99).

International co-operation in drug abuse control

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Secretary-General called for under resolution 54/177.

Strategy and policies for drug control

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have before it a note by the Secretary-General on strategy and policies for drug control and on the activities of $t^{\pm}=916$ programme that have been implemented during the year (A/41/637).

Regional arrangements for the promotion and protection of human rights

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Secretary-General call d for under resolution 39/115 (A/41/274 and Add.1).

Regional arrangements for the promotion and protection of human rights in the Asian re 'n

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Secretary-General called for under resolution 39/116 (A/41/180-E/1986/20).

Confidence-building in international economic relations

At its second regular session of 1986, the Economic and Social Council considered the report of the Secretary-General (A/41/320-E/1986/73 and Add.1) and adopted resolution 1986/75 on the subject.

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Secretary-General called for under resolution 39/226 (A/41/320-E/1986/73 and Add.1).

Transport and Communications Decade for Asia and the Pacific, 1985-1994

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have before it the relevant section of the report of the Economic and Social Council on this question.

Population and development

At its first regular session of 1986, the Economic and Social Council took note of the report of the Secretary-Ceneral on the follow-up to General Assembly resolution 39/228 on the International Conference on Population (A/41/179-E/1986/18) and requested the Secretary-General to inform the General Assembly at its forty-second session, through the Economic and Social Council, on the implementation of the resolution (resolution 1986/7).

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Secretary-General called for under resolution 39/228 (A/41/179~E/1986/18).

Protection against products harmful to health and the environment

At its second regular session of 1986, the Economic and Social Council considered the report of the Secretary-General prepared pursuant to paragraph 9 of General Assembly resolution 39/229 (A/41/329-E/1986/83) and adopted resolution 1986/72 on the subject.

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have before it the following documents:

- (a) Report of the Secretary-General on the review of information exchange schemes within the United Nations system called for in paragraph 7 of resolution 39/229 (A/41/588);
- (b) Report of the Secretary-General called for in paragraph 9 of resolution 39/229 (A/41/329-E/1986/83).

Measures to improve the situation and ensure the human rights and dignity of all migrant workers

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Working Group called for under resolution 40/130.

United Nations Voluntary Fund for Indigenous Populations

At the forty-first session, no advance documentation is expected.

Assistance to refugees in Somalia

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have before it the report called for under resolution 40/132 (A/41/514).

Assistance to displaced persons in Ethiopia

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have before it the report called for under resolution 40/133 (A/41/516).

Humanitarian assistance to refugees in Djibouti

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have be ore it the report called for under resolution 40/134 (A/41/515).

Situation of refugees in the Sudan

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Secretary-General called for under resolution 40/135 (A/41/264).

Emergency assistance to returnees and displaced persons in Chad

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have before it the report called for under resolution 40/136 (A/41/531).

Question of human rights and fundamental freedoms in Afghanistan

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have before it a note by the Secretary-General transmitting the report of the Special Rapporteur in accordance with Economic and Social Council decision 1986/136.

Assistance to student refugees in southern Africa

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have before it the report called for under resolution 40/138 (A/41/553).

Situation of human rights and fundamental freedoms in El Salvador

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have before it a note by the Secretary-General transmitting the report of the Special Representative in accordance with Economic and Social Council decision 1986/135.

Situation of human rights in the Islamic Republic of Iran

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have before it a note by the Secretary-General transmitting the interim report of the Special Representative in accordance with Economic and Social Council decision 1986/137.

Status of the Convention on the Prevention and Punishment of the Crime of Genocide

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Secretary-General called for under resolution 40/142 (A/41/507).

Si vation of human rights and fundamental freedoms in Chile

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have before it a note by the Secretary-General transmitting the report of the Special Rapporteur in accordance with Economic and Social Council decision 1986/143.

Measures to be taken against Nazi, Fascist and neo-Fascist activities and all other forms of totalitarian ideologies and practices based on racial intolerance, hatred and terror

At the Forty-first session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Secretary-General called for under resolution 40/148 (A/41/317-E/1986/36 and Add.1).

Human rights and mass exoduses

At the forty-first session, no advance documentation is expected.

Economic development projects in the occupied Palestinian territories

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Secretary-General called for under resolution 40/169 (A/41/342-E/1986/88),

Assistance to the Palestinian people

At its second regular session of 1986, the Economic and Social Council considered the report of the Secretary-General (A/41/319-E/1986/72 and Corr.1 and Add.1 and 2) and adopted resolution 1986/49.

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Secretary-General called for under resolution 40/170 (A/41/319-E/1986/72 and Corr.l and Add.l and 2).

Co-operation between the United Nations and the Agency for Cultural and Technical Co-operation

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Secretary-General called for under resolution 40/174 (A/41/344-E/1986/80).

County es stricken by desertification and drought

At its second regular session of 1986, the Economic and Social Council welcomed the report of the Secretary-General (A/41/346-E/1986/96) and took note with satisfaction of the proposed specific action to be taken, as set out in the report of the Secretary-General, for linking up with the United Nations Programme of Action for African Economic Recovery and Development 1986-1990 and the Plan of Action to Combat Desertification, and transmitted the report to the General Assembly at its forty-first session for consideration (resolution 1986/44).

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Secretary-General called for under resolutions 39/208 and 40/175 (A/41/346-E/1986/96).

Co-ordination in the United Nations and the United Nations system

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Secretary-General called for under resolution 40/177.

Strengthening the role of the United Nations in the field of international economic, scientific-technological and social co-operation

At the forty-first session, no advance documentation is expected.

Living conditions of the Palestinian people in the occupied Palestinian territories

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Secretary-General called for under resolution 40/201 (A/41/415-E/1986/104).

International Year of Shelter for the Homeless

At its second regular session of 1986, the Economic and Social Council adopted decision 1986/162 on the subject.

At the same session, the Council took note of the report of the Commission on Human Settlements on the work of its ninth session (A/41/8) and of the recommendations contained therein and decided to recommend to the eneral Assembly at its forty-first session the adoption of the draft resolutions on the tenth session of the Commission on Human Settlements (9/1) and on the International Year of Shelter for the Homeless (9/2) recommended by the Commission (decision 1986/163)

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have before it the relevant chapter of the report of the Economic and Social Council (A/41/3) and a note by the Secretariat transmitting the texts of Commission on Human Settlements resolutions 9/1 and 9/2 recommended for adoption by the General Assembly.

Israeli economic practices in the occupied Palestinian and other Arab territories

At its second regular session of 1 6, the Economic and Social Council, having considered the note by the Secretary-General (A/41/410-E/1986/97) concerning the report on the financial and trade practices of the Israeli occupation authorities in the occupied Palestinian and other Arab territories requested by the General Assembly in its decision 40/432, decided that the report should be submitted for consideration to the General Assembly at its forty-second session, through the Council at its second regular session of 1987 (decision 1986/155).

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have before it a note by the Secretary-General (A/41/410-E/1986/97).

Human rights in the administration of justice

At its fortieth session, the General Assembly, having recalled its resolution 39/118 of 14 December 1984, in which it requested the Seventh United Nations Congress on the Prevention of Crime and the Treatment of Offenders to give urgent attention to the matter of devising ways and means to ensure more effective application of existing standards and to report thereon to the Assembly at its fortieth session and having acknowledged the important work accomplished by the Seventh Congress, in particular in relation to the formulation and application of United Nations standards and norms in the administration of justice, requested the Economic and Social Council, through the Committee on Crime Prevention and Control to give special attention to effective ways and means of implementing existing standards, to pay due attention to new developments in this area and to keep these matters under constant review and decided to consider at its forty-first session the question of human rights in the administration of justice (resolution 40/146)

Measures of assistance provided to South African, Namibian and refugee women

At its first regular session of 1986, the Economic and Social Council recommended to the General Assembly that it request the Special Committee against

Apartheid to include in its programme for 1987 the organization of a seminar on the special needs and ways of increasing measures of assistance to South African, Namibian and refugee women, in close co-operation with the Advancement of Women Branch of the Centre for Social Development and Humanitarian Affairs, the Centre for Human Rights, the United Nations Council for Namibia, the Office of the United Nations High Commissioner for Refugees and the Economic Commission for Africa and to submit the report of the seminar to the Commission on the Status of Women at its 1988 session (resolution 1986/25).

Inclusion of Kiribati, Mauritania and Tuvalu in the list of the least developed countries

At its second regular session of 1986, the Economic and Social Council decided to endorse the conclusion and recommendation of the Committee for Development Planning regarding the inclusion of Kiribati, Mauritania and Tuvalu in the list of the least developed countries and to recommend that the General Assembly at its forty-first session approve the inclusion of Kiribati, Mauritania and Tuvalu in the list of the least developed countries (decision 1986/153).

The role of entrepreneurship in promoting economic development

At its second regular session of 1986, the Economic and Social Council decided to transmit the draft resolution entitled "The role of entrepreneurship in promoting economic development" to the General Assembly at its forty-first session for consideration and action (decision 1986/170).

International economic security

At its second regular session of 1986, the Economic and Social Council decided to transmit the draft resolution entitled "International economic security" to the General Assembly at its forty-first session for consideration and action (decision 1986/171).

Periodicity of the sessions of the Commission on Transnational Corporations

At its first regular session of 1986, the Council took note of the letter from the Chairman of the twelfth session of the Commission to the President of the Council (E/1986/68) concerning the cycle of the Commission's meetings and decided to refer the matter to the General Assembly at its resumed fortieth session for a decision (decision 1986/117).

Expert advisers to the Commission on Transnational Corporations

At its second regular session of 1986, the Economic and Social Council recommended that adequate provision for the continuation of the services of expert advisers to the Commission on Transnational Corporations beyond 1986 be restored to section 9 of the programme budget for the biennium 1986-1987 (resolution 1986/55).

World decade for cultural development

At its second regular session of 1986, the Economic and Social Council, having been informed of recommendation No. 27 adopted by the World Conference on Cultural Policies organized by the United Nations Educational, Scientific and Cultural Organization (UNESCO) at Mexico City in 1982, in which it recommended that the General Conference of UNESCO propose to the General Assembly of the United Nations the proclamation of a world decade for cultural development, having also been informed of the matter by the Director-General of UNESCO in conformity with resolution 11.10 adopted by the General Conference at its twenty-third session and decision 5.4.1 adopted by the Executive Board of UNESCO at its one handred and :wenty-fourth session (see E/1986/116), taking note of the draft plan of action for the decade submitted by the Director-General of UNESCO (E/1986/L.30, annex) and recalling that the subject was raised in a preliminary manner at its second reqular session of 1984 and that, by its decision 1984/176 of 26 July 1984, it took note of the proposal, recommended that the General Assembly take a decision at its forty-first session on the question of the proclamation of a world decade for cultural de elopment (resolution 1986/69).

13. Report of the International Court of Justice

At the forty-first session, the report of the International Court of Justice, covering the period from 1 August 1985 to 31 July 1986, will appear as Supplement No. 4 (A/41/4).

14. Report of the International Atomic Energy Agency

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Agency for 1985 (A/41/517 and Corr.1). In his statement to the Assembly, the Director-General of the Agency will give an account of any major developments since the date of issue of the report.

15. Elections to fill vacancies in principal organs

(a) Election of five non-permanent members of the Security Council

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have to fill the seats being vacated by the following States: Australia, Denmark, Madagascar, Thailand and Trinidad and Tobago. As stipulated in rule 144 of the rules of procedure, a retiring member is not eliqible for immediate re-election.

(b) Election of eighteen members of the Economic and Social Council

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have to fill the seats being vacated by the following States: Argentina, Canada, China, Costa Rica, Finland, Guyana, Indonesia, Papua New Guinea, Poland, Rwanda, Somalia, Sri Lanka, Sweden, Uganda, Union of Soviet Socialist Republics, United Kingdom of Great Britain and Northern Ireland, Yugoslavia and Zaire. As stipulated in rule 146 of the rules of procedure, a retiring member is eligible for immediate re-election.

16. Appointment of the Secretary-General of the United Nations

At the forty-first session, no advance documentation is expected under this item.

17. Elections to fill vacancies in subsidiary organs

(a) <u>Election of nineteen members of the Governing Council of the United</u> Nations Environment Programme

At the forty-first aession, the General Assembly will have to fill the seats being vacated by the following States: Algeria, Austria, Belgium, Brazil, Germany, Federal Republic of, Haiti, Japan, Kuwait, Malaysia, Nepal, Norway, Rwanda, Sudan, Togo, Ukrainian Soviet Socialist Republic, Union of Soviet Socialist Republics, United States of America, Venezuela and Zaire. Members of the Governing Council are eligible for immediate re-election.

(b) Election of twelve members of the World Food Council

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have to fill the seats being vacated by the following States: Argentina, Burundi, Central African Republic, Chile, Finland, France, Hungary, Iraq, Italy, Japan, Morocco and Pakistan. As stipulated in resolution 3348 (XXIX), paragraph 8, members of the Council are eligible for immediate re-election. The Assembly will have before it a note by the Secretary-General (A/41/449).

(c) Election of seven members of the Committee for Programme and Co-ordination

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have to fill the seats being vacated by the following States: Brazil, Cameroon, Egypt, India, Indonesia, Japan and Liberia. Members of the Committee are eligible for immediate re-election. The Assembly will have before it a note by the Secretary-General (A/41/450).

(d) Election of the members of the International Law Commission

In paragraph 3 of resolution 36/39, the General Assembly decided that the 34 members of the International Law Commission shall be elected according to the following pattern:

- (a) Eight nationals from African States;
- (b) Seven nationals from Asian States;
- (c) Three nationals from Eastern European States;
- (d) Six nationals from Latin American States;
- (e) Eight nationals from Western European or other States;

- (f) One national from African States or Eastern European States in rotation;
- (g) One national from Asian States or Latin American States in rotation.

At present, the Commission consists of the following 34 members:

Hr. Richard Osuolale A. Akinjide (Nigeria)

Mr. Riyadh Al-Qaysi (lraq)

Mr. Gaetano Arangio-Ruiz (Italy)

Mr. Balanda Mikuin Leliel (Zaire)

Mr. Julio Barboza (Argentina)

Mr. Boutros Boutros Ghali (Egypt)

Mr. Carlos Calero Rodrigues (Brazil)

Mr. Jorge Castafieda (Mexico)

Mr. Leonardo Díaz González (Venezuela)

Mr. Khalafalla El Rasheed Mohamed Ahmed (Sudan)

Mr. Constantin Flitan (Romania)

Mr. Laurel B. Francis (Jamaica)

Mr. Jiahua Huang (China)

Mr. Jorge E. Illueca (Panama)

Mr. Andreas J. Jacovides (Cyprus)

Mr. S. P. Jagota (India)

Mr. Abdul G. Koroma (Sierra Leone)

Mr. José M. Lacleta Muñoz (Spain)

Mr. Ahmed Mahiou (Algeria)

Mr. Chafic Malek (Lebanon)

Mr. Stephen C. McCaffrey (United States of America)

Mr. Frank X. Njenga (Kenya)

Mr. Motoo Oyiso (Japan)

Mr. Syed Sharifuddin Pirzada (Pakistan)

Mr. Edilbert Razafindralambo (Madagascar)

Mr. Paul Reuter (France)

Mr. Willem Riphagen (Netherlands)

Mr. Emmanuel J. Roukounas (Greece)

Sir Ian Sinclair (United Kingdom of Great Britain and Northern Ireland)

Mr. Sompong Sucharitkul (Thailand)

Mr. Doudou Thiam (Senegal)

Mr. Christian Tomuschat (Federal Republic of Germany)

Mr. Nikolai A. Ushakov (Union of Soviet Socialist Republics)

Mr. Alexander Yankov (Bulgaria).

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have to elect the 34 members of the International Law Commission. As stipulated in the statute, members of the Commission are eliqible for immediate re-election. The one rotational seat referred to in subparagraph (f) above was allocated to a national of an African State at the election held in 1981; accordingly, the seat will at the forthcoming election be allocated to a national of an Eastern European State. The one rotational seat referred to in subparagraph (g) was allocated to a national of an Asian State at that election; accordingly, the seat will be allocated to a national of a Latin American State.

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have before it the following documents:

- (a) Note by the Secretary-General containing the list of candidates nominated by the Governments of Member States, as well as information on the conduct of the election: A/41/439 and Add.1;
- (b) Note by the Secretary-General containing the statements of qualifications of candidates, submitted by the nominating Governments: A/41/440 and Add.1.
- 18. Appointments to fill vacancies in subsidiary organs and other appointments
 - (a) Appointment of members of the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have to fill the vacancies that will arise upon the expiry of the terms of office of Mr. Amnéus,

A/41/100/Add.1 English Page 32

Mr. Gama Fiqueira, Mr. Ma, Mr. Murray, Mr. Roy and Mr. Takasu. The Assembly will have before it a note by the Secretary-General (A/41/101).

As at 26 September 1986, the Secretary-General has received notification of the resignation of Mr. Chebeleu (Romania) (A/41/101/Add.1) from the membership of the Advisory Committee. Accordingly, the Assembly will be required, at its forty-first session, to appoint one person to fill the unexpired portion of the term of office of Mr. Chebeleu.

(b) Appointment of members of the Committee on Contributions

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have to fill the vacancies that will arise upon the expiry of the terms of office of Mr. Fernández Maroto, Mr. Joseph, Mr. Molteni, Mr. Oduyemi, Mr. Sirry and Mr. Verque Saboia. The Assembly will have before it a note by the Secretary-General (A/41/102).

As at 26 September 1986, the Secretary-General has received notification of the resignation of Mr. Castillo Ayala (Mexico) (A/41/102/Add.1) from the membership of the Committee. Accordingly, the Assembly will be required, at its forty-first session, to appoint one person to fill the unexpired portion of the term of office of Mr. Castillo Ayala.

(c) Appointment of a member of the Board of Auditors

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have to fill the vacancy that will arise upon the expiry of the term of office of the Chairman of the Commission of Audit of the Philippines. The Assembly will have before it a note by the Secretary-General (A/41/103).

(d) Confirmation of the appointment of members of the Inve tments Committee

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will be asked to confirm the appointment by the Secretary-General of three members to fill the vacancies that will arise upon the expiry of the terms of office of Mr. Montagu, Mr. Oltramare and Mr. Omaboe. The Assembly will have before it a note by the Secretary-General (A/41/104).

(e) Appointment of members of the United Nations Administrative Tribunal

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have to fill the vacancier that will arise upon the expiry of the terms of office of Mr. Kean and Mr. Reis. The Assembly will have before it a note by the Secretary-General (A/41/105).

(f) International Civil Service Commission

(i) Appointment of members of the Commission

(ii) Designation of the Chairman and Vice-Chairman of the Commission

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have to fill the vacancies that will arise upon the expiry of the terms of office of Mr. Akwei,

Mrs. Daddah, Mr. Houska, Mr. Pirson and Mr. Veqeqa. The Assembly will also have to designate the Chairman and Vice-Chairman of the Commission. The Assembly will have before it a note by the Secretary-General (A/41/106).

As at 26 September 1986, the Secretary-General has received notification of the death of Mr. Ani (Nigeria) (A/41/106/Add.1), a member of the Commission. Accordingly, the General Assembly will be required, at its forty-first session, to appoint one person to fill the unexpired portion of the term of office of the late Mr. Ani.

(q, Appointment of members of the Joint Inspection Unit

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have to fill the vacancies that will arise upon the expiry of the terms of office of Mr. Efimov, Mr. Ibrahim, Mr. Kaddour, Mr. Schumm and Mr. Williams. The Assembly will have before it a note by the Secretary-General (A/41/107) and a note by its President.

(h) Appointment of the United Nations Commissioner for Namibia

At the fo first session, the General Assembly will have before it a note by the Secretary-General.

19. Implementation of the Declaration on the Granting of Independence to Colonial Countries and Peoples

- (a) Report of the Special Committee on the Situation with regard to the Implementation of the Declaration on the Granting of Independence to Colonial Countries and Peoples
- (b) Report of the Secretary-General

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have before it the following documents:

- (a) Report of the Special Committee: A/41/23 (Parts I-IX), to be subsequently issued as Supplement No. 23 (A/41/23);
- (b) Report of the Secretary-General on Western Sahara, submitted in pursuance of resolution 40/50.

20. Admission of new Members to the United Nations

As at 26 September 1986, no documents had been circulated under this item.

21. International Year of Peace: reports of the Secretary-General

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have before it the following documents:

(a) Report of the Secretary-General called for under resolution 40/10: A/41/586;

- (b) Report of the Secretary-General called for under resolution 40/11; A/41/628;
- (c) Note by the Secretary-General tansmitting a statement of the Administrative Committee on Co-ordination: A/41/334;
- (d) Note by the Secretary-General transmitting the report of the consultative meeting of representatives of national co-ordinating mechanisms for the International Year of Peace: A/41/504 and Corr.1.
- 22. Co-operation between the United Nations and the Organization of the Tslamic Conference: report of the Secretary-General

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Secretary-General called for under resolution 40/4 (A/41/532).

23. Co-operation between the United Nations and the League of Arab States: report of the Secretary-General

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Secretary-General called for under resolution 40/5 (A/41/481).

24. Armed Israeli aggression against the Iragi nuclear installations and its grave consequences for the established international system concerning the peaceful uses of ..uclear energy, the non-proliferation of nuclear weapons and international peace and security

At the forty-first session, no advance documentation is expected under this item.

25. The situation in Kampuchea: report of the Secretary-General

At the forty-first session, the General assembly will have before it the report of the Secretary-General called for under resolution 40/7.

26. The situation in Afghanistan and its implications for international peace and security: report of the Secretary-General

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Secretary-General called for under resolution 40/12 (A/41/619-S/18347).

27. Co-operation between the United Nations and the Organization of African Unity: report of the Jecretary-General

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Secretary-General called for under resolution 40/20 (A/41/542).

28. Question of the Falkland Islands (Malvinas): report of the Secretary-General

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have before it the following documents:

- (a) is of the Secretary-General called for under resolution 40/21;
- (b) Report of the Special Committee: A/41/23 (Part VII), to be subsequently issued as Supplement No. 23 (A/41/23).

2). Critical economic situation in Africa: report of the Secretary-General

The thirteenth special session of the General Assembly was held from 27 May to 1 June 1986. The Assembly had before it reports of the Secretary-General on the critical economic dituation in Africa (A/S-13/2) and on activities of the organizations and agencies of the United Nations system with regard to the critical economic situation in Africa (A/S-13/3), the report of the Preparatory Committee of the Whole for the Special Session (A/S-13/4 and Corr. : and the report of the Ad Ho. Committee of the Whole of the Thirteenth Specia. Session (A/S-13/15). At that session, the Assembly adopted the United Nations Programme of Action for African Economic Recovery and Development 1986-1990 annexed to the resolution; emphasized the need to intensify economic and technical co-operation with African countries during and beyond the period of the Programme; urged all Governments to take effective action for the raid and full implementation of the Programme, requested the organs, requizations and bodies of the United Nations system to participate fully in a d support the implementation of the Programme; called upon all concerned intergovernmental and non-governmental organizations to support and contribute to the implementation of the Programme: decided to conduct a review and appraisal of the implementation of the Programme at its forty-third session; and requested the Secretary-General to monitor the process of implementation of the Programme and to report thereon to the Assembly at its forty-second and forty-third sessions (resolution S-13/2).

The United Nations Programme of Action for African Economic Recovery and Development 1986-1990 contains an analysis of Africa's critical economic situation and a listing and discussion of the elements of the Programme of Action and of measures for follow-up, evaluation and co-ordination at the national, subregional, regional and international levels.

The Programme of Action, based on mutual commitment and co-operation, consists of two central elements: the determination and commitment of the African countries to launch both national and regional programmes of economic development and the response of the international community and its commitment to support and complement the African development efforts. The African countries have fully committed themselves to the implementation of a sharply focused, practical and operational set of activities, priorities and policies, as elaborated in Africa's Priority Programme for Economic Recovery 1986-1990. Priorities at the national, subregional and regional levels are spelled out for (a) agriculture development, including immediate measures to combat food emergencies and medium-term measures designed to give new impetus to agricultural development in order to achieve

increasing levels of productivity and production, (b) other sectors in support of agriculture, including rehabilitation and development of agro-related industries, development of transport and communications and measures in the field of trade and finance, (c) measures to combat drought and desertification, (d) actions to promote human resources development, planning and utilization for the full and effective participation of the people in the development process and (e) policy reforms necessary for the recovery of the economies of the African countries and the revitalization of genuine development (resolution S/13-2, annex).

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Secretary-General called for under resolution 40/40.

30. Co-operation between the United Nations and the Asian-African Legal Consultative Committee: report of the Secretary-General

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Secretary-General called for under resolution 40/60.

31. Question of the Comorian island of Mayotte: report of the Secretary-General

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Secretary-General called for under resolution 40/62.

32. Law of the sea: report of the Secretary-General

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Secretary-General called for under resolution 40/63.

33. Policies of apartheid of the Government of South Airica

- (a) Report of the Special Committee against Apartheid
- (b) Reports of the Secretary-General

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have before it the following documents:

- (a) Report of the Special Committee against Apartheid: Supplement No. 22 (A/41/22);
- (b) Special reports of the Special Committee against <u>Apartheid</u>: Supplement No. 22A (A/41/22/Add.1~...);
 - (c) Reports of the Secretary-General:
 - (i) Report called for under resolution 40/64 C;
 - (ii) Report called for under resolution 40/64 H: A/41/638;
 - (iii) Report called for under resolution 40/64 I: A/41/506 and Add.1.

34. United Nations Conference for the Promotion of International Co-operation in the Peaceful Uses of Luclear Energy report of the Preparatory Committee for the United Nations Conference for the Promotion of International Co-operation in the Peaceful Uses of Nuclear Energy

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Preparatory Committee on the work of its seventh session, which will be issued as Supplement No. 47 (A/41/47).

35. Question of Palestine

- (a) Report of the Committee on the Exercise of the Inalienable Rights of the Palestinian People
- (b) Report of the Secretary-General

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have before it the following documents:

- (a) Report of the Committee on the Exercise of the Inalienable Rights of the Palestinian People: Supplement No. 35 (A/41/35);
- (b) Report of the Secretary-General called for under resolution 40/96 D (A/41/215-S/17916 and Add.1).

36. Question of Namibia

- (a) Report of the Special Committee on the Situation with regard to the Implementation of the Declaration on the Granting of Independence to Colonial Countries and Peoples
- (b) Report of the United Nations Council for Namibia
- (c) Report of the International Conference for the Immediate Independence of Namibia
- (d) Reports of the Secretary-General

The International Conference for the Immediate Independence of Namibia was held at Vienna from 7 to 11 July 1986. The Conference adopted a Final Document (A/41/479-S/18234, annex), which included the Declaration of the Conference (ibid., sect. I), the Programme of Action (ibid., sect. II) and the Appeal for the Immediate Independence of Namibia issued on Wednesday, 9 July 1986, by the Eminent Persons participating in the Conference (ibid., sect. III). The report of the Conference (A/CONF.138/II) has been issued as a United Nations publication, Sales No. E.86.I.16.

At its fortieth session, the General Assembly, recalling Security Council resolutions on the question of Namibia, particularly resolutions 385 (1976) of 30 January 1976 and 435 (1978) of 29 September 1978, as well as subsequent

A/41/100/Add.1 English Page 38

resolutions relating to Namibia, and gravely concerned that, 20 years after the termination by the General Assembly of South Africa's Mandate over Namibia and the assumption by the United Nations of direct responsibility for the Territory, the racist South African régime continued illegally to occupy the Territory in violation of the relevant resolutions and decisions of the United Nations, decided to hold a special session on the question of Namibia before its forty-first regular session (resolution 40/97 F).

The fourteenth special session of the General Assemuly was held from 17 to 20 September 1986. The Assembly had before it the chapter of the report of the Special Committee on the Situation with regard to the Implementation of the Declaration on the Granting of Independence to Colonial Countries and Peoples dealing with Namibia (A/41/23 (Part V)) and a draft resolution submitted to the Assembly by the United Nations Council for Namibia (A/S-14/6, annex). session, the Assembly, inter alia, reaffirmed the inalienable right of the people of Namibia to self-determination, freedom and national independence in an untruncated territory including Walvis Bay, the Penguin Islands and all adjacent offshore islands in accordance with the Charter of the United Nacions and General Assembly resolution 1514 (XV) of 14 December 1960, as well as the subsequent r levant resolutions and decisions of the Assembly and the Security Council; strongly condemned the racist régime of South Africa for its continued illegal occupation of Namibia and its persistent refusal to comply with the resolutions and decisions of the Assembly and the Security Council, thus violating the principles of the Charter and defying the authority of the United Nations; demanded once again that the apartheid régime immediately and unconditionally withdraw its illegal administration, occupation army and police force from Namibia; strongly condemned once again the racist régime of South Africa for the installation of the so-called interim government in Namibia on 17 June 1985 and rejected as illegal, null and void all such fraudulent constitutional and political schemes by which the Pretoria régime attempted to perpetuate its illegal occupation of Namibia; reaffirmed its full support for the South West Africa People's Organization, the sole and authentic representative of the Namibian people; upheld the legitimacy of the struggle of the Namibian people by every means at their disposal, including armed struggle, to repel South Africa's aggression and to achieve self-determination, freedom and independence in a united Namibia; reaffirmed that the United Nations Plan for the Independence of Namibia, contained in Security Council resolutions 385 (1°76) and 435 (1978), was the only internationally accepted basis for a peaceful settlement of the Namibian question and demanded its immediate implementation without pre-condition or modification; reiterated that comprehensive mandatory sanctions under Chapter VII of the Charter were the most effective peaceful measures to ensure the compliance of racist South Africa with the resolutions and decisions of the United Nations on the question of Namibia; strongly urged once again those States that had not done so to cease forthwith, individually and collectively, all dealings with South Africa in order to totally isolate it politically, economically, militarily and culturally; called upon the Security Council to convene urgently to take action for the immediate and unconditional implementation of the United Nations Plan for the Independence of Namibia; and requested the Secretary-General to report to the Assembly as appropriate, but not later than 31 December 1986, on the implementation of the resolution (resolution S-14/1).

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have before it the following documents:

- (a) Report of the Special Committee: A/41/23 (Part V), to be issued subsequently as Supplement No. 23 (A/41/23);
- (b) Report of the United Nations Council for Namibia: Supplement No. 24 (A/41/24):
- (c) Report of the International Conference for the Immediate Independence of Nemibia, held at Vienna from 7 to 11 July 1986 (United Nations publication, Sales No. E.86.I.16; see also A/41/479-S/18234):
 - (d) Reports of the Secretary-General:
 - (i) Report called for under resolution 40/97 A: A/41/614;
 - (ii) Report called for under resolution 40/97 B.
- 37. The situation in the Middle East: reports of the Secretary-General

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Secretary-General called for under resolutions 40/168 A to C (A/41/453 and Add.1) and the report of the Secretary-General called for under resolution 40/168 A.

38. Review of the efficiency of the administrative and financial functioning of the United Nations: report of the Group of High-level Interqovernmental Experts to Review the Efficiency of the Administrative and Financial Functioning of the United Nations

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Group of Experts requested in resolution 40/237, which will be issued as Supplement No. 49 (A/41/49).

39. Question of peace, stability and co-operation in South-East Asia

At the forty-first session, no advance documentation is expected under this item.

40. Launching of global negotiations on international economic co-operation for development

At the forty-first session, no advance documentation is expected under this item.

41. Question of equitable representation on and increase in the membership of the Security Council

At the forty-first session, no advance documentation is expected under this item.

42. The situation in Central America: threats to international peace and security and peace initiatives

At the forty-first session, no advance documentation is expected under the item.

43. Question of Cyprus: report of the Secretary-General

Various aspects of the question of Cyprus have been dealt with by the United Nations, particularly by the Security Council and the General Assembly, since 1963.

In March 1964, the Security Council established the United Nations
Peace-keeping Force in Cyprus (UNFICYP) and instituted a mediation effort to
promote an agreed settlement of the problem (resolution 186 (1964)). The mandate
of the Force, which was initially set up for a period of three months, has
subsequently been extended by the Council, the last time for a period of six months
until 15 June 1985 (resolution 559 (1984)). In connection with the events of 1974,
the Council requested UNFICYP to perform certain additional or modified functions,
relating, in particular, to the maintenance of the cease-fire (see S/15149,
para. 7). In addition, UNFICYP supports humanitarian activities co-ordinated by
the United Nations High Commissioner for Refugees. The last report of the
Secretary-General to the Council on the United Nations operation in Cyprus was
issued on 30 November and 9 December 1985 (S/17657 and Add.1).

At its twenty-ninth session, in 1974, the General Assembly called upon all States to respect the sovereignty, independence, territorial integrity and non-alignment of the Republic of Cyprus and to refrain from all acts and interventions directed against it; urged the speedy withdrawal of all foreign armed forces from Cyprus; commended the contacts and negotiations which were taking place on an equal footing, with the good offices of the Secretary-General, between the representatives of the two communities and called for their continuation with a view to reaching freely a mutually acceptable political settlement; considered that all the refugees should return to their homes in safety; requested the Secretary-General to continue to provide United Nations humanitarian assistance to all parts of the population of Cyprus; called upon all parties to continue to co-operate fully with UNFICYP; and requested the Secretary-General to bring the resolution to the attention of the Security Council (resolution 3212 (XXIX)).

At its thirtieth to thirty-fourth sessions, the General Assembly reaffirmed the need to implement resolution 3212 (XXIX) (resolutions 3395 (XXX), 31/12, 32/15, 33/15 and 34/30).

In December 1974, the Security Council endorsed resolution 3212 (XXIX) (resolution 365 (1974)). In 1975, the Council, inter alia, requested the Secretary-General to undertake a new mission of qood offices to facilitate comprehensive negotiations (resolution 367 (1975)). The Council has periodically requested the Secretary-General to continue his mission of qood offices and to keep it informed of the progress made. In pursuance of this mission, several rounds of

intercommunal talks were held under the auspices of the Secretary-General in 1975 and 1976, and on 12 February 1977, again under his auspices, an agreement was reached at Nicosia on guidelines providing a framework for the intercommunal talks (see S/12323). There followed a new series of talks, but these were recessed without conclusion. On 18 and 19 May 1979, a high-level meeting was held at Nicosia under the auspices of the Secretary-General during which a 10-point agreement was reached (S/13369). As called for by the agreement, the intercommunal talks were resumed at Nicosia on 15 June 1979 but were recessed on 22 June.

After extended consultations by the Secretary-General and his representatives with the parties, the intercommunal talks were resumed on 9 August 1980 under the auspices of the Special Representative of the Secretary-General (see A/35/385-S/14100). Following the submission of comprehensive proposals by both sides and intensive consultations with them, the Special Representative, on behalf of the Secretary-General, submitted on 18 November 1981 a text containing elements of an "evaluation" of the status of the negotiations which was subsequently used as a method for the discussions at the talks (see A/36/702). The last meeting of the intercommunal talks was held on 14 April 1983 (see A/37/805 and Corr.1 and S/15812 and Corr.1).

At its thirty-fifth and thirty-sixth sessions, the General Assembly deferred consideration of the question of Cyprus and decided to include it in the provisional agenda of its subsequent session (decisions 35/428 and 36/463).

At its resumed thirty-seventh session, in May 1983, the General Assembly, having reaffirmed the need to settle the question of Cyprus without further delay by peaceful means in accordance with the provisions of the Charter of the United Nations and the relevant United Nations resolutions, reiterated its full support for the sovereignty, independence, territorial integrity, unity and non-alignment of the Republic of Cyprus and called once again for the cessation of all foreign interference in its affairs; affirmed the right of the Republic of Cyprus and its people to full and effective sovereignty and control over the entire territory of Cyprus and its natural and other resources and called upon all scates to support and help the Government of the Republic of Cyprus to exercise these rights; condemned any act which tended to undermine the full and effective exercise of the above-mentioned rights, including the unlawful issue of titles of ownership of property; welcomed the proposal for total demilitarization made by the President of the Republic of Cyprus; expressed its support for the high-level agreements of 10 February 1977 and 19 May 1979 and all the provisions thereof; demanded the immediate and effective implementation of resolution 3212 (XXIX), unanimously adopted by the Assembly and endorsed by the Security Council in its resolution 365 (1974), and of the subsequent resolutions of the Assembly and the Council on Cyprus which provided the valid and essential basis for the solution of the problem of Cyprus; considered the withdrawal of all occupation forces from the Republic of Cyprus as an essential basis for a speedy and mutually acceptable solution of the problem of Cyprus; demanded the immediate withdrawal of all occupation forces from the Republic of Cyprus; commended the intensification of the efforts made by the

A/41/100/Add.1 English Page 42

Secretary-General, while noting with concern the lack of progress in the intercommunal talks; called for meaningful, result-oriented, constructive and substantive negotiations between the representatives of the two communities, under the auspices of the Secretary-General, to be conducted freely and on an equal footing, on the basis of relevant United Nations resolutions and the high-level agreements, with a view to reaching as early as possible a mutually acceptable agreement based on the fundamental and legitimate rights of the two communities; called for respect of the human rights and fundamental freedoms of all Cypriots, including the freedom of movement, the freedom of settlement and the right to property, and the instituting of urgent measures for the voluntary return of the refugees to their homes in safety; considered that the de facto situation created by the force of arms should not be allowed to influence or in any way affect the solution of the problem of Cyprus; called upon the parties concerned to refrain from any unilateral action which might adversely affect the prospects of a just and lasting solution of the problem of Cyprus by peaceful means and to co-operate fully with the Secretary-General in the performance of his task under the relevant resolutions of the Assembly and the Council as well as with the United Nations Peace-keeping Force in Cyprus; called upon the parties concerned to refrain from any action which violated or was designed to violate the independence, unity, sovereignty and territorial integrity of the Republic of Cyprus; reiterated its recommendation that the Counci should examine the question of implementation, within a specified time-frame, of its relevant resolutions and consider and adopt thereafter, if necessary, all appropriate and practical measures under the Charter for ensuring the speedy and effective implementation of the resolutions of the United Nations on Cyprus; and welcomed the intention of the Secretary-General to pursue a renewed personal involvement in the quest for a solution of the problem of Cyprus and, in view of this, requested him to undertake such actions or initiatives as he might consider appropriate within the framework of the mission of good offices entrusted to him by the Council for promoting a just and lasting solution of the problem and to report to the Assembly at its thirty-eighth session (resolution 37/253). The Assembly also took note of the report of the Special Political Committee (A/37/808) (decision 37/455).

On 15 November 1983, the Turkish Cypriot authorities proclaimed a "Turkish Republic of Northern Cyprus" (see A/38/586-S/16148). On 18 November, the Security Council adopted resolution 541 (1983), in which it, inter alia, considered the declaration of the Turkish Cypriot authorities of the purported secession of part of the Republic of Cyprus as legally invalid and called for its withdrawal; and requested the Secretary-General to pursue his mission of good offices, in order to achieve the earliest possible progress towards a just and lasting settlement in Cyprus (resolution 541 (1983)).

On 1 May 1984, the Secretary-General reported to the Security Council on the efforts which he had undertaken in pursuance of his mission of good offices, including the submission of a scenario aimed at opening the door to a high-level meeting and to the resumption of the intercommunal dialogue, the Turkish Cypriot reply was annexed to the report (S/16519).

At the request of Cyprus, the Council convened on 3 May and on 11 May adopted resolution 550 (1984). In that resolution, the Council, inter alia, reaffirmed its resolution 541 (1983); considered attempts to settle any part of Varosha by people other than its inhabitants as inadmissible and called for the transfer of that area to the administration of the United Nations; considered any attempts to interfere with the status or the deployment of the United Nations Peace-keeping Force in Cyprus as contrary to the resolutions of the United Nations; requested the Secretary-General to promote the urgent implementation of resolution 541 (1983); reaffirmed its mandate of good offices given to the Secretary-General and requested him to undertake new efforts to attain an overall solution to the Cyprus problem in conformity with the principles of the Charter and the provisions for such a settlement laid down in the pertinent United Nations resolutions; called upon all parties to co-operate with the Secretary-General in his mission of good offices; decided to remain seized of the situation with a view to taking, in the event of non-implementation of its resolution 541 (1983) and the present resolution, urgent and appropriate measures; and requested the Secretary-General to promote the implementation of the resolution and to report thereon to the Security Council as developments required (resolution 550 (1984)).

In September 1984, following consultations with the two sides, the Secretary-General conducted three rounds of high-level proximity talks. On 17 January 1985, the Secretary-General convened a joint high-level meeting at United Nations Headquarters with a view to reaching an agreement which would lead to the establishment of a federal republic of Cyprus. The meeting was not conclusive, and the Secretary-General has continued his contacts with both sides (see S/16858/Add.2).

At its thirty-eighth and thirty-ninth sessions, the General Assembly decided to retain the item on the agenda of that session (decisions 38/456 and 39/456).

At its fortieth session, the General Assemblu decided to retain the item on the agenda of that session (decision 40/470).

At the forty-first session, no advance documentation is expected under this item.

44. Implementation of the resolutions of the United Nations

At the forty-first session, no advan - documentation is expected under this item.

45. Consequences of the prolongation of the armed conflict between Iran and Iraq

At the forty-first session, no advance documentation is expected on this item.

A/41/100/Add.1 English Page 44

46. Implementation of General Assembly resolution 40/79 concerning the signatule and ratification of Additional Protocol I of the Treaty for the Prohibition of Nuclear Weapons in Latin America (Treaty of Tlatelolco)

At the forty-first session, no advance documentation is expected under this item.

47. Cessation of all nuclear-test explosions: report of the Conference on Disarmament

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Conference on Disarmament, which will be issued as Supplement No. 27 (A/41/27).

48. Urgent need for a comprehensive nuclear-test-ban treaty: report of the Conference on Disarmament

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Conference on Disarmament, which will be issued as Supplement No. 27 (A/41/27).

49. Establishment of a nuclear-weapon-free zone in the region of the Middle East: report of the Secretary-General

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Secretary-General called for under resolution 40/82 (A/41/465).

50. Establishment of a nuclear-weapon-free zone in South Asia: report of the Secretary-General

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Secretary-General called for under resolution 40/83 (A/41/519).

51. Convention on Prohibitions or Restrictions on the Use of Certain Conventional Weapons Which May Be Deemed to Be Excessively Injurious or to Have Indiscriminate Effects: report of the Secretary-General

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Secretary-General called for under resolution 40/84.

52. Conclusion of effective international arrangements on the strengthening of the security of non-nuclear-weapon States against the use or threat of use of nuclear weapons: report of the Conference on Disarmament

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Conference on Disarmament, which will be issued as Supplement No. 27 (A/41/27).

53. Conclusion of effective international arrangements to assure non-nuclear-weapon States against the use or threat of use of nuclear weapons: report of the Conference on Disarmament

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Conference on Disarmament, which will be issued as Supplement No. 27(A/41/27).

- 54. Prevention of an arms race in outer space
 - (a) Report of the Conference on Disarmament
 - (b) Report of the Secretary-General

At the forty-first resion, the General Assembly will have before it the following documents:

- (a) Report of the Conference on Disarmament, which will be issued as Supplement No. 27 (A/41/27);
- (b) Report of the Secretary-General called for under resolution 40/87: A/41/470.
- 55. Implementation of General Assembly resolution 40/88 on the immediate cessation and prohibition of nuclear-weapon tests: report of the Conference on Disarmament

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Conference on Disarmament, which will be issued as Supplement No. 27(A/41/27).

- 56. Implementation of the Declaration on the Denuclearization of Africa
 - (a) Report of the Disarmament Commission
 - (b) Report of the Secretary-General

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have before it the following documents:

- (a) Report of the Disarmament Commission: Supplement No. 42 (A/41/42);
- (b) Report of the Secretary-General called for under resolution $40/89~\mathrm{Bz}$ A/41/490.
- 57. Prohibition of the development and manufacture of new types of weapons of mass destruction and new systems of such weapons: report of the Conference on Disarmament

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Conference on Disarmament, which will be issued as Supplement No. 27 (A/41/2 $^{\circ}$).

58. Reduction of military budgets

- (a) Report of the Disarmament Commission
- (b) Reports of the Secretary-General

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have before it the following occuments:

- (a) Report of the Disarmament Commission: Supplement No. 42 (A/41/42);
- (b) Reports of the Sec etary-General:
- (i) Called for under resolution 35/142 B: A/41/622;
- (ii) Called for under resolution 40/91 B: A/41/482.

Chemical and by teriological (biological) weapons; report of the Conference on Disarmament

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Conference on Disarmament, which will be issued as Supplement No. 27 (A/41/27).

60 General and complete disarmament

- (a) Contribution of the specialized agencies and other organizations and programmes of the United Nations system to the cause of arms limitation and disarmament: report of the Secretary-General
- (b) Conventional disarmament on a regional scale: report of the Socretary-General
- (c) Conventional disarmament: report of the Secretary-General
- (d) Prohibition of the development, production, stockpilling and use of radiological weapong: report of the Conference on Disarmament
- (e) Study on concepts of security: report of the Secretary-General
- (f) Naval armaments and disarmament: report of the Disarmament Commission
- (q) <u>Prohibition of the production of fissionable material for weapons</u> purposes: report of the Conference on Disarmament
- (h) Curbing the naval arms race: limitation and reduction of naval armaments and extension of confidence-building measures to seas and oceans: report of the Disarmament Commission

- (i) Objective information on military matters: report of the Secretary-General
- (j) Review of the role of the United Nations in the field of disarmament; report of the Disarmament Comm. sion

- (a) Report of the Disarmament Commission: Supplement No. 42 (A/41/42);
- (b) Report of the Conference on Disarmament: Supplement No. 27 (A/41/27);
- (c) Reports of the Secretary-General:
- (i) Cauled for under resolution 40/94 A: A/41/579;
- (ii) Called for under resolution 40/94 C: A,'41/501 and Add.1;
- (iii) Called for under resolution 40/94 E: A/41/471;
- (iv) Callod for under resolution 40/94 K: A/41/466;
- (d) Note by the Secretary-General called for under resolution 39/151 E: A/41/491.
- 61. Review and implementation of the Concluding Document of the Twelfth Special Sension of the General Assembly
 - (a) Consideration of guidelines for confidence-building measures: report of the Disarmament Commission
 - (b) Disarmament and international security: report of the Secretary-General
 - (c) World Disarmament Campaign: report of the Secretary-General
 - (d) Implementation of General Assembly resolution 40/151 C on a nuclear-arms freeze
 - (a) Freeze on nuclear weapons
 - (f) Convention on the Prohibition of the Use of Nuclear Weapons: report of the Conference on Disarmament
 - (q) United Nations Regional Centre for Peace and Disarmament in Africa: report of the Secretary-General
 - (h) United Nations programme of fellowships on disarmament: report of the Secretary-General

(i) Third special session of the General Assembly devoted to disarmament

- (a) Report of the Conference on Disarmament: Supplement No. 27 (A/41/27);
- (b) Report c, the Disarmament Commission: Supplement No. 42 (A/41/42);
- (c) Report of the Security Council called for under resolution 40/151 A:
- (d) Reports of the Secretary-General:
- (i) Called for under resolution 40/151 A:
- (ii) Called for under resolutions 40/151 B and D: A/41/554;
- (iii) Called for under resolution 40/151 G:
 - (iv) Called for under resolution 40/151 H.
- 62. Review of the implementation of the recommendations and decisions adopted by the General Assembly at its tenth special session
 - (a) Report of the Disarmament Commission
 - (b) Report of the Conference on Disarmament
 - (c) Status of multilateral disarmament agreements: report of the Secretary-General
 - (d) Comprehensive programme of disarmament: report of the Conference on Disarmament
 - (e) Advisory Board on Disarmament Studies: report of the Secretary-General
 - (f) United Nations Institute for Disarmament Research: report of the Director of the Institute
 - (a) Study on deterrence: report of the Secretary-General
 - (h) Non-use of nuclear weapons and prevention of nuclear war; report of the Conference on Disarmament
 - (i) Cessation of the nuclear-arms race and nuclear disarmament: report of the Conference on Disarmament
 - (j) Disarmament Week: report of the Secretary-General
 - (k) Prohibition of the nuclear neutron weapon: report of the Conference on Disarmament

- (1) United Nations disarmament studies: report of the Secretary-General
- (m) Review and appraisal of the implementation of the Declaration of the 1980s as the Second Disarmament Decade: report of the Secretary-General
- (n) Implementation of the recommendations and decisions of the tenth special session
- (i) Report of the Disarmament Commission
- (ii) Report of the Conference on Disarmament
- (iii) Verification in all its aspects: report of the Secretary-General
 - (o) Prevention of nuclear war: report of the Conference on Disarmament

- (a) Report of the Disarmament Commission: Supplement No. 42 (A/41/42);
- (b) Report of the Conference on Disarmament: Supplement No. 27 (A/41/27);
- (c) Reports of the Secretary-General:
- (i) Called for under resolution 36/92 H;
- (ii) Called for under decision 39/423: A/41/432 and Corr.1;
- (iii) Called for under resolution 40/152 E: A/41/492;
 - (iv) Called for under resolution 40/152 K: A/41/421 and Add.1;
 - (v) Called for under resolution 40/152 L;
 - (vi) Called for under resolution 40/152 O: A/41/422;
 - (d) Notes by the Secretary-General:
 - (i) Transmitting the report on the work of the Advisory Board on Disarmament Studies called for under resolution 38/138 O;
 - (ii) Thansmitting the report of the Director of the United Nations Institute for Disarmament Research called for under resolution 39/148 H;
- (iii) In connection with resolution 40/18: A/41/599;
 - (iv) In connection with resolution 40/152 N: A/41/645.

63. Implementation of the Declaration of the Indian Ocean as a Zone of Peace: report of the Ad Hoc Committee on the Indian Ocean

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Ad Hoc Committee on the Indian Ocean, which will be issued as Supplement No. $29 \ (A/41/29)$.

64. World Disarmament Conference: report of the Ad Hoc Committee on the World Disarmament Conference

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Ad Hoc Committee on the World Disarmament Conference, which will be issued as Supplement No. 28 (A/41/28).

65. Relationship between disarmament and development: report of the Preparatory

Committee for the International Conference on the Relationship between

Disarmament and Development

At its fortieth session, the General Assembly, on the recommendation of the Preparatory Committee for the International Conference on the Relationship between Disarmament and Development, decided to postpone the Conference until 1987 (decision 40/473).

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Preparatory Committee for the International Conference on the Relationship between Disarmament and Development (A/41/51).

66. Question of Antarctica: reports of the Secretary-General

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have before it the reports of the Secretary-General called for under resolutions 40/156 A and B.

67. Strengthening of security and co-operation in the Mediterranean region: report of the Secretary-General

As the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have before it the report called for under resolution 40/157.

68. Review of the implementation of the Declaration on the Strengthening of International Security: report of the Secretary-General

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have before it a report of the Secretary-General called for under resolution 40/158 (A/41/468).

69. Implementation of the collective security provisions of the Charter of the United Nations for the maintenance of international peace and security; report of the Ad Hoc Committee on the Implementation of the Collective Security Provisions of the Charter of the United Nations

As at 30 August 1986, the members of the Ad Hoc Committee on the Implementation of the Collective Security Provisions of the Charter of the United Nations had not been appointed.

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have before it a note by the Secretary-General (A/41/431).

70. Effects of atomic radiation; report of the United Nations Scientific Committee on the Effects of Atomic Radiation

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Scientific Committee, which will be issued as Supplement No. 16 $(\lambda/41/16)$.

71. Report of the Special Committee to Investigate Israeli Practices Affecting the Human Rights of the Population of the Occupied Territories: reports of the Secretary-General

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have before it the following documents:

- (a) Note by the Secretary-General transmicting the report of the Special Committee called for under paragraph 16 of resolution 40/161 D;
 - (b) Reports of the Secretary-General:
 - (i) Called for under resolution 40/161 A: A/41/469 and Add.1;
 - (ii) Called for under resolutions 40/161 B and C;
 - (iii) Called for under resolution 40/161 E: A/41/454;
 - (iv) Called for under resolution 40/161 F: A/41/455;
 - (v) Called for under resolution 40/161 G: A/41/456.
- 72. International co-operation in the perceful uses of outer space
 - (a) Report of the Committee on the Peaceful Uses of Outer Space
 - (b) Report of the Secretary-General

- (a) Report of the Committee on the Peaceful Uses of Outer Space: Supplement No. 20 (A/41/20);
- (b) Report of the Secretary-General on the implementation of the recommendations of the Second United Nations Conference on the Exploration and Peaceful Uses of Outer Space, called for under resolution 40/162: A/41/560 and Corr.1.

73. Comprehensive review of the whole question of peace-keeping operations in all their aspects: report of the Special Committee on Peace-keeping Operations

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Special Committee called for under resolution 40/163.

- 74. Questions relating to information
 - (a) Report of the Committee on Information
 - (b) Report of the Secretary-General
 - (c) Report of the Director-General of the United Nations Educational, Scientific and Cultural Organization.

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have before it the following documents:

- (a) Report of the Committee on Information: Supplement No. 21 (A/41/21);
- (b) Report of the Secretary-General called for under resolution $40/164~{\rm Az}$ A/41/562;
- (c) Note by the Secretary-General transmitting the report of the Director-General of UNESCO called for under resolution 40/164 B: A/41/582.
- 75. United Nations Relief and Works Agency for Palestine Refugees in the Near East
 - (a) Report of the Commissioner-General
 - (b) Report of the Working Group on the Financing of the United Nations Relief and Works Agency for Palestine Refugees in the Near Bast
 - (C) Report of the United Nations Conciliation Commission for Palestine
 - (d) Reports of the Secretary-General

- (a) Report of the Commissioner-General of UNRWA: Supplement No. 13 (A/41/13);
- (b) Report of the Working Group on the Financing of UNRWA called for under resolution 40/165 B;
- (c) Report of the United Nations Conciliation Commission for Palestine called for under resolution 40/165 A: A/41/555;
 - (d) Reports of the Secretary-General:
 - (i) Called for under resolution 40/165 D: A/41/563;

- (ii) Called for under resolution 40/165 E: A/41/564;
- (iii) Called for under resolution 40/165 F: A,41/565;
- (iv) Called for under resolution 40/165 G: A/41/566;
 - (v) Called for under resolution 40/165 H: A/41/543;
- (vi) Called for under resolution 40/165 I: A/41/567;
- (vii) Called for under resolution 40/165 J: A/41/568;
- (viii) Called for under resolution 40/165 K: A/41/457.

76. International co-operation to avert new flows of refugees: report of the Secretary-General

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have before it a note by the Secretary-General transmitting the report of the Group of Governmental Experts called for under resolution 40/166 (A/41/324).

77. Question of the Malagasy islands of Glorieuses, Juan de Nova, Europa and Bassas da India

At the forty-first session, no advance documentation is expected under this item.

78. Question of the composition of the relevant organs of the United Nations

At the forty-first session, no advance documentation is expected under this item.

79. Development and international economic co-operation

- (a) Trade and development
- (i) Report of the Trade and Development Board
- (ii) Reports of the Secretary-General
- (iii) Reports of the Secretary-General of the United Nations Conference on Trade and Development

At its fortieth mession, the General Assembly decided to defer until its forty-first session consideration and appropriate action on the following questions: (a) International Conference on Money and Finance for Development (draft resolution A/C.2/40/L.30); (b) External debt crisis and development (draft resolution A/C.2/40/L.52); (c) Commodities (draft resolution A/C.2/40/L.81); and (d) Debt and related issues (draft resolution A/C.2/40/L.129) (decision 40/474).

At the same session, the General Assembly decided to transmit the revised informal working paper entitled "Interrelated issues of money, finance, debt, resource flows, trade and development" to the Economic and Social Council at its second regular session of 1986 for consideration and negotiation so that it might report thereon to the General Assembly at its forty-first session (decision 40/475).

At its second regular session of 1906, the Economic and Social Council decided that no agreed conclusions had been reached in the consideration of and negotiations on the revised informal working paper entitled "Interrelated issues of money, finance, debt, resource flows, trade and development" (E/1986/L.28, annex) transmitted to the Council by the General Assembly in its decision 40/475 and to recommend that the Assembly pursue consideration and negotiation of the question at its forty-first session (decision 1986/172).

Also at the same session, the General Assembly decided to defer until its forty-first session the decision—the inclusion of an item entitled "External debt crisis and development" in its agenda and requested the Secretary-General to submit to the Assembly 4t its forty-first session the updated portions of the World Economic Survey 1986 relating to those questions (decision 40/477).

- (a) Report of the Trade and Development Board: Supplement No. 15 (A/41/15);
- (b) Reports of the Secretary-General:
- (i) Called for under resolution 39/212: A/41/495;
- (ii) Called for under resolution 40/185;
- (iii) Called for under resolution 40/186;
 - (i") Called for under resolution 40/'88: A/41/596;
 - (v) Called for under resolution 40/190;
- (c) Reports of the Secretary-General of the United Nations Conference on Trade and Development:
 - (i) Called for under resolution 40/184;
 - (ii) Called for under resolution 40/187: A/41/301;
 - (iii) Called for under resolution 40/192: A/41/598;
 - (b) Foog problems
 - (1) Report of the World Food Council

(ii) Report of the Secretary-General

At its first regular session of 1986, the Economic and Social Council, having taken note of the note by the Secretariat on the question—an international year for the mobilization of the financial and technological resources of increase food and agricultural production in Africa (E/1986/79), requested the Secretary-General to submit the report requested in General Assembly resolution 38/198 and Council decision 1985/199 to the Assembly at its forty-second session, through the Council at its second regular session of 1987 (decision 1986/149).

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the World Food Council: Supplement No. 19 (A/41/19).

(c) New and renewable sources of energy: report of the Committee on the Development and Utilization of New and Renewable Sources of Energy

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Committee on the Development and Utilization of New and Renewable Sources of Energy on its third session, which will be issued as Supplement No. 44(A/41/44).

(d) Development of the energy resources of developing countries: report of the Secretary-General

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Secretary-General called for under resolution 40/208 (A/41/383-E/1986/101).

80. Operational activities for development

(a) Operational activities of the United Nations system: reports of the Secretary-General

At its second regular session of 1986, the Economic and Social Council took note with interest of the report of the Director-General for Development and International Economic Co-operation for the triennial policy review of the operational activities for development (A/41/350-E/1986/108); took note of the information provided by the organization of the United Nations system on the system-wide policy issues affecting operational activities (A/41/374-E/1986/109 and Add.1 and 2); reiterated the need for the increased participation of women in operational activities and requested the Director-General, in presenting his report to the Assembly at its forty-first session, to address that issue along the lines called for in Assembly resolution 40/211; and further requested the Director-General to take into account the views expressed by Member States during the present review, including those on updating the report and particularly those concerning the mobilization of financial resources for operational activities for development and other areas that require greater coverage (resolution 1986/74).

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have before it the following documents:

(a) Note by the Secretary-General transmitting the report of the

A/41/100/Add.1 English Page 56

Director-General called for under resolutions 38/171, 39/220 and 40/211: A/41/350-E/1986/108;

(b) Note by the Secretary-General on information provided by organizations of the United Nations system in response to Assembly resolution 40/211: A/41/374-E/1986/109 and Add.1 and 2.

(b) United Nations Development Programme

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have before it the following documents:

- (a) Report of the Economic and Social Council, which will be issued as Supplement No. 3 (A/41/3);
 - (b) Report of the Governing Council of UNDP on its thirty-third session.
 - (c) United Nations Fund for Population Astivities

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have before it the following documents:

- (a) Report of the Economic and Social Council, which will be issued as Supplement No. 3 (A/41/3);
 - (b) Report o' the Governing Council of UNDP on its thirty-third session;
- (c) Note by the Secretary-General transmitting the report of the Executive Director of UNFPA on the United Nations Population Award: A/41/503 and Corr.1.

(d) United Nations Children's Fund

At its second regular session of 1986, the Economic and Social Council endorsed the conclusions and recommendations contained in the re, rt of the Executive Board of the United Nations Children's Fund on its 1986 session; and recommended to the General Assembly that the Executive Director of the Fund be authorized to promulgate, after consultation with the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions and subsequent deliberation and approval by the Executive Board, the financial regulations required to meet the specific needs of the Fund (decision 1985/181).

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Economic and Social Council, which will be issued as Supplement No. 3(A/41/3).

(e) World Food Programme

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Economic and Social Council, which will be issued as Supplement No. 3(A/41/3).

81. Training and research

- (a) United Nations Institute for Training and Research
- (i) Report of the Executive Director
- (ii) Report of the Secretary-General

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have before it the following documents:

- (a) Report of the Executive Director of UNITAR: Supplement No. 14 (A/41/14);
- (b) Report of the Secretary-General called for under resolution 40/214 (A/41/521).
 - (b) United Nations University: report of the Council of the United Nations
 University

At present, the Council is composed of the following members:

Appointed members

Mr. Bakr Abdullah Bakr (Saudi Arabia) *

Mr. Bashir Bakel (Sudan)*

Mrs. darie-Thérèse Basse (Senegal)*

Ms. Mary F. Berry (United States of America) **

Mr. André Blanc-Lapierre (France) *

Mr. Jozsef Bognar (Hungary)*

Mr. Alfonso Borrero (Colombia) **

Mr. Umberto Colombo (Italy) **

Mrs. Mercedes B. Concepcion (Philippines)*

Mr. Keith B. Griffin (United Kingdom of Great Britain and Northern Ireland) **

Mr. Heitor Gurgulino de Souza (Brazil) **

Ms. Helga Gyllenberg (Finlard)*

Mr. Walter Joseph Kamba (Zimbabwe)*

Mr. Joseph Ki-Zerbo (Burkina Faso) **

A/41,100/Add.1 English Page 58

Mr. Gerald Cecil Lalor (Jamaica)*

Mr. M. G. K. Menon (India) **

Ms. Martha V. Mvunqi (United Republic of Tanzania) **

Ms. Maria de Lourdes Pintasilgo (Portugal)*

Mr. Yevgeni; M. Primakov (Union of Soviet Socialist Republics)*

Mr. Rehman Sobhan (Pangladesh) **

Mr. Ryozo Sunobe (Japan) **

Mr. Justin Thorens (Switzerland) **

Mr. Alberto Wagner de Reyna (Peru)*

Ms. Zhao Dihua (China)*

Rector

Mr. Soedjatmoko

Ex officio members

Mr. Javier Pérez de Cuéllar, Secretary-General of the United Nations

Mr. Amadou-Mahtar M'Bow, Director-General of UNESCO

Mr. Michel Doo Kingué, Exec Tive Director of UNITAR

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Council of the University (A/41/31).

(c) <u>Unified approach to development analysis and planning: report of the Secretary-General</u>

Pursuant to General Assembly resolution 39/217 on the biennial work for the Scconi Committee, the General Assembly will have before it at its Forty-first session, through the Economic and Social Council at its second regular session of 1986, the report of the Secretary-General called for under resolution 38/179 (A/41/323-E/1985/77 and Add.1).

^{*} Term of office expires on 2 May 1989.

^{**} Term of office expires on 2 May 1992.

(d) University for Peace

At the forty-first session, no advance documentation is expected.

82. Special economic and disaster relief assistance

(a) Office of the United Nations Disaster Relief Co-ordinator: report of the Secretary-General

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have before it the reports of the Secretary-General called for under resolution 39/207 (A/41/295-E/1986/65 and Corr.1) and resolution 40/236 (A/41/308-E/1986/67).

(b) Special programmes of economic assistance: reports of the Secretary-General

At its second regular session of 1986, the Economic and Social Council, having considered the report of the Secretary-General on enhancing the efficiency and effectiveness of the special economic assistance programmes (A/41/308-E/1986/67), recommended to the General Assembly the adoption of the draft resolution annexed to the decision (decision 1986/165).

International relief to Mexico

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Secretary-General called for under resolution 40/1 (A/41/369 and Corr.1).

Assistance to Democratic Yemen

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Secretary-General called for under resolution 40/215 (A/41/395).

Assistance to Equatorial Guinea

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Secretary-General called for under resolution 40/216 (see A/41/592).

Assistance for the reconstruction, rehabilitation and development of the Central African Republic

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Secretary-General called for under resolution 40/217 (see A/41/592).

Special economic assistance to Chad

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Secretary-General called for under resolution 40/218 (see A/41/592).

A/41/100/Add.1 English Page 60

Assistance for the reconstruction, recovery, rehabilitation and development of Mauritania

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Secretary-General called for under resolution 40/219 (A/41/616).

Assistance to Sierra Leone

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Secretary-General called for under resolution 40/220 (see A/41/592).

Special economic assistance to Benin

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Secretary-General called for under resolution 40/222 (see A/41/592).

Assistance to the Comoros

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Secretary-General called for under resolution 40/223 (see A/41/592).

Assistance to the Gambia

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Secretary-General called for under resolution 40/224 (see A/41/592).

Special economic assistance to Guinea-Bissau

At the forty-firs session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Secretary-General called for under resolution 40/225 (see A/41/592).

Assistance to Cape Verde

No advance documentation is expected.

Assistance to Djibouti

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Secretary-General called for under resolution 40/227 (see A/41/522).

Assistance for the reconstruction and development of Lebanon

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Secretary-General called for under resolution 40/229.

Assistance to Madagascar

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Secretary-General called for under resolution 40/230 (see A/41/522).

Long-term and effective solution of the problems caused by natural disasters in Bangladesh

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Secretary-General called for under resolution 40/231 (A/41/396).

Assistance to Mozambique

At the forty-first searton, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Secretary-General called for under resolution 40/232 (see A/41/522).

Economic assistance to Vanuatu

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Secretary-General called for under resolution 40/233 (see A/41/522).

Assistance to Nicaraqua

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Secretary-General called for under resolution 40/234 (A/41/538).

Special economic assistance to Guinea

At the forty-first session, the General Essembly will have before it the report of the Secretary-General called for under resolution 40/235.

Assistance to Uganda

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Secretary-General called for under decision 40/453 (A/41/593).

83. Implementation of the Programme of Action for the Second Decade to Combat Racism and Racial Discrimination: reports of the Secretary-General

- (a) Note by the Secretary-General transmitting the report on the seminar called for under paragraph 15 of resolution 40/22: A/41/571;
 - (b) Reports of the Secretary-General:
 - (i) Called for under paragraph 6 of resolution 40/22: A/41/552;
 - (ii) Called for under paragraph 9 of resolution 40/22: A/41/550;
 - (iii) Called for under paragraph 16 of resolution 40/22: A/41/551.

84. Adverse consequences for the njoyment of human rights of political, military, economic and other forms of assistance given to the racist and colonialist regime of South Africa: report of the Secretary-General

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have before it a note by the Secretary-General (A/41/573).

85. Question of aging: report of the Secretary-General

At the forty-first session, the General Ascembly will have before it the report of the Secretary-General called for under resolution 40/29 (A/41/631).

86. Policies and programmes involving young people: Participation, Development, Peace: report of the Secretary-General

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Secretary-General called for under resolution 40/14 (A/41/621).

87. Policies and programmes relating to youth: report of the Secretary-General

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Secretary-General called for under resolution 40/17 (A/41/578).

88. Importance of the universal realization of the right of peoples to self-determination and of the speedy granting of independence to colonial countries and peoples for the effective guarantee and observance of human rights: reports of the Secretary-General

At its first regular session of 1986, the Economic and Social Council, inter alia, called upon the General Assembly to pay due attention at its forty-first session to the matter of the use of mercenaries as a means to violate human rights and to impede the exercise of the rights of peoples to self-determination and requested the Secretary-General to submit a report on that question to the Assembly at its forty-first session (resolution 1986/43).

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Secretary-General called for under resolutions 40/24 and 40/25 and Economic and Social Council resolution 1986/43 (A/41/433 and Add.1).

- 89. Elimination of all forms of racial discrimination
 - (a) Report of the Committee on the Elimination of Racial Discrimination

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have before it a note by the Secretary-General (A/41/561).

(b) Status of the International Convention on the Elimination of All Forms of Racial Discrimination: report of the Secretary-General

As at 1 September 1986, 124 States had ratified or acceded to the Convention.

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Secretary-General called for under resolution 40/26 (A/41/508).

(c) Status of the International Convention on the Suppression and Punishment of the Crime of Apartheid: report of the Secretary-General

As at 1 September 1986, 84 States had ratified or acceded to the Convention.

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Secretary-General called for under resolution 40/27 (A/41/512).

90. Implementation of the World Programme of Action concerning Disabled Persons and the United Nations Decade of Disabled Persons: report of the Secretary-General

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Secretary-General called for under resolution 40/31 (A/41/605).

91. Crime prevention and criminal justice: report of the Secretary-General

At its first regular session of 1986, the Economic and Social Council adopted resolution 1986/10 on the implementation of the conclusions and recommendations of the Seventh Congress on the Prevention of Crime and the Treatment of Offenders, resolution 1986/11 on the initial review of the functioning and programme of work of the United Nations in crime prevention and criminal justice and resolution 1986/12 on crime prevention and criminal justice in the context of development.

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Secretary-General called for under resolution 40/32 (A/41/618).

- 92. Elimination of all forms of discrimination against women
 - (a) Report of the Committee on the Elimination of Discrimination against Women
 - (b) Status of the Convention on the Elimination of All Forms of Discrimination against Women: report of the Secretary-General

At its first regular session of 1986, the Economic and Social Council adopted resolution 1986/4 on the Convention.

- (a) Peport of the Committee on the Elimination of Discrimination against Women: Supplement No. 45 (A/41/45);
- (b) Report of the Secretary-General called for under resolution 40/39: A/41/608.

93. Forward-looking Strategies for the Advancement of Women to the year 2000

(a) Implementation of the Declaration on the Participation of Women in Promoting International Peace and Co-operation

At its first regular session of 1986, the Economic and Social Council, inter alia, urged the Commission on the Status of Women to consider the question of the implementation of the Declaration in order to elaborate action-oriented recommendations aimed at increased participation of women in all spheres of life, including that of the promotion of peace; and urged the Secretary-General to continue to take adequate steps to give wide publicity to the Declaration and to report to the General Assembly at its forty-second session (resolution 1986/20).

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Secretary-General called for under resolution 40/102.

(b) United Nations Development Fund for Women: report of the Secretary-General

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have before it the report called for under resolution 40/104 (A/41/600).

(c) Incorporation of the interests of women in the work programme of the regional commissions: report of the Secretary-General

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Secretary-General called for under resolution 40/105.

(d) Implementation of the Nairobi Forward-looking Strategies for the Advancement of Women; report of the Secretary-General

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Secretary-General called for under resolution 40/108 (A/41/623).

94. Elimination of all forms of religious intolerance

At the forty-first session, no advance documentation is expected under this item.

95. Human rights and scientific and technological developments

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Secretary-General called for under resolution 40/112 (A/41/463 and Add.1).

96. Question of a convention on the rights of the child

At the forty-first session, no advance documentation is expected under this item.

97. International Covenants on Human Rights

(a) Report of the Human Rights Committee

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Human Rights Committee on its twenty-sixth, twenty-seventh and twenty-eighth sessions, which will be issued as Supplement No. 40 (A/41/40).

(b) Status of the International Covenant on Economic, Social and Cultural Rights, the International Covenant on Civil and Political Rights and the Optional Protocol to the International Covenant on Civil and Political Rights: report of the Secretary-General

As at 1 September 1986, 88 States had ratified or acceded to the International Covenant on Economic, Social and Cultural Rights, 84 States had ratified or acceded to the International Covenant on Civil and Political Rights and 38 States had ratified or acceded to the Optional Protocol to the International Covenant on Civil and Political Rights.

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Secretary-General called for under resolution 40/115 (A/41/509).

98. Reporting obligations of States parties to United Nations conventions on human rights: report of the Secretary-General

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Secretary-General called for under resolution 40/116 (A/41/510).

99. Office of the United Nations High Commissioner for Refugees

- (a) Report of the High Commissioner
- (b) Assistance to refugees in Africa: report of the Secretary-General

- (a) Report of the High Commissioner covering the period from 1 April 1985 to 31 March 1986: Supplement No. 12 (A/41/12);
- (b) Addendum to the report of the High Commissioner, containing the report on the thirty-seventh session of the Executive Committee of the High Commissioner's Programme: Supplement No. 12A (A/41/12/Add.1);
- (c) Report of the Secretary-General called for under resolution 40/117: A/41/572.

100. International campaign against traffic in drugs: reports of the Secretary-General

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have before t the following documents:

- (a) Report of the Secretary-General on the implementation of resolution 40/120: A/41/558;
- (b) Report of the Secretary-General on the implementation of resolution 40/121: A/41/559;
- (c) Report of the Secretary-General on the implementation of resolution 40/122.
- 101. Alternative approaches and ways and means within the United Nations system for improving the effective enjoyment of human rights and fundamental freedoms, reports of the Secretary-General

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have before it the reports of the Secretary-General called for under resolutions 40/123 (A/41/464) and 40/124.

102. New international hum" Itarian order: report of the Secretary-General

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Secretary-General called for under resolution 40/126 (A/41/472).

103. Torture and other cruel, inhuman or degracing treatment or punishment: report of the Secretary-General

As at 1 September 1986, the Convention had been ratified or acceded to by eight St. es. In addition, 51 other States had signed the Convention.

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Secretary-General called for under resolution 40/128 (A/41/511).

United Nations Voluntary Fund for Victims of Torture

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have before it a report of the Secretary-General on the United Nations Voluntary Fund for Victims of Torture.

- 104. Information from Non-Self-Governing Territories transmitted under Article 73 e of the Charter of the United Nations
 - (a) Report of the Special Committee on the Situation with regard to the Implementation of the Declaration on the Granting of Independence to Colonial Countries and Proples

(b) Report of the Secretary-General

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have before it the following documents:

- (a) Report of the Special Committee: A/41/23 (Part IV), which will be issued as Supplement No. 23 (A/41/23);
- (b) Report of the Secretary-General called for under resolution 40/51: A/41/641.
- 105. Activities of foreign economic and other interests which are impeding the implementation of the Declaration on the Granting of Independence to Colonial Countries and Peoples in Namibia and in all other Territories under colonial domination and efforts to eliminate colonialism, aparticid and racial discrimination in southern Africa: report of the Special Committee on the Situation with regard to the Implementation of the Declaration on the Granting of Independence to Colonial Countries and Peoples

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have before it the relevant part of the report of the Special Committee: A/41/23 (Part III), which will be issued as Supplement No. 23 (A/41/23).

- 106. Implementation of the Declaration on the Granting of Independence to Colonial Countries and Peoples by the specialized agencies and the international institutions associated with the United Nations
 - (a) Report of the Special Committee on the Situation with regard to the Implementation of the Dec'tation on the Granting of Independence to Colonial Countries and Peoples
 - (b) Report of the Secretary-General

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have before it the following documents:

- (a) Report of the Special Committee: A/41/23 (Part IV), to be issued as Supplement No. 23 (A/41/23);
- (b) R_{0} , with of the Economic and Social Council: A/41/3, to be issued as Supplement No. 3 (A/41/3);
- (c) Report of the Secretary-General called for under resolution 40/53: A/41/407 and Add.1.
- 107. United Nations Educational and Training Programme for Southern Africa: report of the Secretary-General

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Secretary-General called for under resolution 40/54.

108. Offers by Member States of study and training facilities for inhabitants of Non-Seli-Governing Territories: report of the Secretary-General

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Secretary-General called for under resolution 40/55.

- 109. Financial reports and audited financial statements, and reports of the Board of Auditors
 - (a) United Nations
 - (b) United Nations Development Programme
 - (c) United Nations Children's Fund
 - (d) United Nations Relief and Works Agency for Palestine Refugees in the Near East
 - (e) United Nations Institute for Training and Research
 - (f) Voluntary funds administered by the United Nations High Commissioner for Refugees
 - (q) Fund of the United Nations Environment Programme
 - (h) United Nations Fund for Population Activities
 - (i) United Nations Habitat and Human Settlements Foundation
 - (j) United Nations Industrial Development Fund

- (a) Financial reports:
- (i) United Nations: Supplement No. 5 (A/41/5, Vols. I to III);
- (ii) United Nations Development Programme: Supplement No. 5A (A/41/5/Add.l);
- (iii) United Nations Children's Fund: Supplement No. 5B (A/41/5/Add.2);
 - (iv) United Nations Relief and Works Agency for Palestine Refugees in the Near East: Supplement No. 5C (A/41/5/Add.3);
 - (v) United Nations Institute for Training and Research: Supplement No. 5D (A/41/5/Add.4);
 - (vi) Voluntary funds administered by the United Nations High Commissioner for Refugees: Supplement No. 5E (A/41/5/Add.5);

- (vii) Fund of the United Nations Environment Programme: Supplement No. 5F (A/41/5/Add.6);
- (viii) United Nations Fund for Population Activities: Supplement No. 5G (A/41/5/Add.7);
 - (ix) United Nations Habitat and Human Settlements Foundation: Supplement No. SE (A/41/5/Add.8);
 - (x) United Nations Industrial Development Fund: Supplement No. 51 (A/41/5/Add.9);
- (b) Report of the Board of Auditors called for under paragraph 4 of resolution 40/238: A/41/402 and Corr.1;
 - (c) Report of the Advisory Committee: A/41/632.

110. Programme budget for the biennium 1986-1987

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have before it the following documents:

- (a) Performance report of the Secretary-General on the programme budget for the biennium 1986-1987;
 - (b) Reports of the Advisory Committee: Supplement No. 7 (A/41/7/Add.1-...).

A number of other documents will be submitted under this item, in particular on the following subjects:

International Computing Centre: 1987 budget estimates

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have before it a report of the Secretary-General on this subject.

Standards of accommodation for air travel

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Secretary-General called for under decision 40/455.

Adequacy of the conference facilities of the Economic Commission for Africa st Addis Ababa

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have before it a report of the Secretary-General on this subject.

Use of experts, consultants and participants in ad hoc expert groups

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have before it the reports of the Secretary-General called for under section XII of resolution 39/236 (A/C.5/40/40) and resolution 40/240 (A/41/291-E/1986/58).

A/41/100/Add.1 English Page 70

United Nations accommodation at Bangkok

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have before it a report of the Secretary-General on this subject.

News Service of the Department of Political and Security Council Affairs

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have before it a report of the Secretary-General on this subject (A/41/328).

III. Programme planning

- (a) Report or the Committee for Programme and Co-ordination
- (b) Reports of the Secretary-General

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have before it the following documents:

- (a) Report of the Committee for Programme and Co-ordination: Supplement No. 38 (A/41/38);
- (b) Proposed revisions to the medium term plan for the period 1984-1989; Supplement No. 6 (A/41/6 and Add.1);
 - (c) Reports of the Secretary-General:
 - Further experience gained in the provision of statements of programme budget implications, called for under resolution 40/240: A/41/226;
 - (ii) Frogramme performance of the United Nations for the biennium 1984-1985: A/41/318 and Add.1 and Add.1/Corr.1;
- (d) Report of the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Ouestions.

112. Financial emergency of the United Nations

- (a) Report of the Negotiating Committee on the Financial Emergency of the United Nations
- (b) Reports of the Secretary-General

- (a) Report of the Secretary-General called for under resolution. 40/241 and 40/242;
 - (b) Report of the Advisory Committee.

113. Administrative and budgetary co-ordination of the United Nations with the specialized agencies and the International Atomic Energy Agency

(a) Report of the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have before it a report of the Advisory Committee containing a detailed analysis of the hudgets of the specialized agencies ari the International Atomic Energy Agency, as called for under resolution 36/229.

(b) Effective administrative and budgetary co-ordination within the framework of the United Nations system: report of the Secretary-General

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have before it the note by the Secretary-General called for under resolution 40/250.

(c) Feasibility of establishing a single administrative tribunal: report of the Secretary-General

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Secretary-General on this subject submitted to it at its fortieth session (A/40/471), supplemented by a brief updating report.

114. Joint Inspection Unit: reports of the Joint Inspection Unit

- (a) Annual report of the Joint Inspection Unit for the period 1 July 1985 to 30 June 1986: Supplement No. 34 (A/41/34);
 - (b) Reports of the Joint Inspection Unit:
 - (i) Changing use of computers in organizations of the United Nations system at Geneva: management issues: A/40/410 and Add.1;
 - (ii) Some reflections on reform in the United Nations: A/40/988 and Corr.1 and Add.1 and A/41/639;
 - (iii) Location of United Nations information centres: A/41/120 (relates also to item 74 (a));
 - (iv) Follow-up report on organization and methods of official travels A/41/121);
 - (v) Status of internal evaluation in organizations of the United Nations system: A/41/201, A/41/304 and A/41/409;
 - (vi) Third report on evaluation in the United Nations system: integration and UBe: A/41/202, A/41/304 and A/41/409;

- (vii) Field representation of organizations of the United Nations system: structure and co-ordination: A/41/424 (relates also to item 80 (a));
- (viii) Publications of the International Court of Justice: A/41/591 (relates also to item 13):
 - (ix) Role of the Office of the United Nations High Commissioner for Refugees in Africa: A/41/380 and Add.1 (relates also to item 99 (b));
 - (x) Interpretation services in the United Nations system: A/41/648;
 - (xi) Cash management in the United Nations and four specialized agencies (FAO, ILO, UNESCO and WHO): A/41/649;
- (xii) Administration of justice in the United Nations: A/41/640 (relates also to item 117);
- (xiii) Co-operation between the United Nations and the League of Arab States: A/41/615 and Add.1 (relates also to item 23);
- (xiv) Problems of storage and its costs in organizations of the United Nations system;
- (c) Report of the Secretary-General on the implementation of the recommendations of the Joint Inspection Unit;
- (d) Note by the Secretary-General transmitting the work programme of the Joint Inspection Unit for 1986: A/41/137.

115. Pattern of conferences: raport of the Committee on Conferences

At the forty-first session, the Assembly will have before it the report of the Committee on Conferences, which will be issued as Supplement No. $32 \ (A/41/32)$.

1.6. Scale of assessments for the apportionment of the expenses of the United Nations: report of the Committee on Contributions

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Committee on Contributions, which will be issued as Supplement No. 11 (A/41/11).

117. Personnel questions

- (a) Composition of the Secretariat: report of the Secretary-General
- (b) Respect for the privileges and immunities of officials of the United Nations and the specialized agencies and related organizations: report of the Secretary-General

(c) Other personnel questions: reports of the Secretary-General

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have before it the following documents:

- (a) Reports of the Secretary-General:
- (i) Composition of the Secretariat: A/41/627;
- (ii) Job classification of the General Service and other categories in New York: A/C.5/40/84 and Corr.1;
- (iii) Geographical distribution of Professional staff called for under resolution 40/258 A:
- (iv) Privileges and immunities of officials of the United Nations and the specialized agencies and related organizations called for under resolution 40/258 C;
 - (v) Action programme for the participation of women in the work of the Secretariat, called for under resolution 40/258 B;
- (vi) Career development;
- (vii) Streamlining of appeals procedures and feasibility of establishing an office of ombudsman:
- (viii) Amendments to the Staff Rules: A/C.5/41/2;
 - (ix) List of staff members;
- (b) Notes by the Secretary-General transmitting the views of the United Nations staff representatives called for under resolution 35/213 and the report of the Joint Inspection Unit on aspects of the work of the United Nations Administrative Tribunal (relates also to item 114).

118. United Nations common system: report of the International Civil Service Commission

- (a) Report of the International Civil Service Commission: Supplement No. 30 (A/41/30);
- (b) Note by the Secretary-General transmitting the views of the Federation of International Civil Servants' Associations.

A/41/100/Add.1 English Page 74

(a)

119. United Nations pension system: report of the United Nations Joint Staff
Pension Board

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have before it the following documents:

(a) Report of the United Nations Joint Staff Pension Board: Supplement No. 9

(b) Report of the International Civil Service Commission: Supplement No. 30 (A/41/30) (relates also to item 118);

(c) Report of the Secretary-General on the investments of the Pension Fund;
(d) Report of the Advisory Committee.

120. Financing of the United Nations peace-keeping forces in the Middle East

United Nations Disengagement Observer Force: report of the

Secretary-General

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have before it the

following documents:

(a) Report of the Secretary-General on the financing of JNDOF:

(b) Report of the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions.

(b) United Nations Interim Force in Lebanon: report of the Secretary-General

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have before it the following documents:

(a) Report of the Secretary-General on the financing of UNIFIL;

(b) Report of the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions.

121. Observer status of national liberation movements recognized by the Organization of African Unity and/or by the League of Arab States; report of the Secretary-General

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Secretary-General called for under resolution 39/76 (A/41/534).

122. Status of the Protocols Additional to the Geneva Conventions of 1949 and relating to the protection of victims of armed conflicts: report of the Secretary-General

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Secretary-General called for under resolution $39/77\ (A/41/535)$.

123. Progressive development of the principles and norms of international law relating to the new international economic order: report of the Secretary-General

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have before it a report containing views and comments of Member States called for under resolution 40/67 (A/41/536).

124. Peaceful settlement of disputes between States

Committee of the same of the

At the forty-first session, no advance documentation is expected under this item.

125. Draft Code of Offences against the Peace and Security of Mankind: report of the Secretary-General

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have before it the following documents:

- (a) Report of the International Law Commission: Supplement No. 10 (A/41/10);
- (b) Report of the Secretary-General called for under resolution 40/69: A/41/537 and Add.1 and 2.
- 126. Report of the Special Committee on Enhancing the Effectiveness of the Principle of Non-Use of Force in International Relations

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have before it the following documents:

- (a) Report of the Special Committee: Supplement No. 41 (A/41/41);
- (b) Report of the Secretary-General on comments or suggestions called for under resolution 40/70.
- 127. Report of the United Nations Commission on International Trade Law on the work of its nineteenth session

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have before it the following documents:

- (a) Report of the Commission on the work of its nineteenth session: Supplement No. 17 (A/41/17);
- (b) Note by the Secretary-General transmitting the comments of the Trade and Development Board in accordance with resolution 2205 (XXI).
- 128. Consideration of effective measures to enhance the protection, security and safety of diplomatic and consular missions and representatives: report of the Secretary-General

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Secretary-General called for under resolution 40/73 (A/41/547).

129. Report of the Ad Hoc Committee on the Drafting of an International Convention against the Recruitment, Use, Financing and Training of Mercenaries

At the forty-first session, no advance documentation is expected under this item.

130. Report of the International Law Commission on the work of its thirty-eighth session

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have before it the following documents:

- (a) Report of the International Law Commission on the work of its thirty-eighth session: Supplement No. 10 (A/41/10);
- (b) Note by the Secretary-General transmitting the text of the draft articles which were adopted by the Commission on the topics considered at its thirty-eighth session: A/41/498.
- 131. Report of the Committee on Relations with the Host Country

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Committee on Relations with the Host Country, which will be issued as Supplement No. 26 (A/41/26).

132. Report of the Special Committee on the Charter of the United Nations and on the Strengthening of the Role of the Organization

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have before it the following documents:

- (a) Report of the Special Committee: Supplement No. 33 (A/41/33);
- (b) Report of the Secretary-General called for in resolution 40/78.
- 133. Development and strengthening of good-neighbourliness between States

At the forty-first session, no advance documentation is expected under this item.

134. Draft Body of Principles for the Protection of All Persons under Any Form of Detention or Imprisonment

At the forty-first session, no advance documentation is expected under this item.

135. Draft standard rules of procedure for United Nations conferences: report of the Secretary-General

At the forty-first session, the General Assembly will have before it the report of the Secretary-General called for under decision 40/421.

136. Draft Declaration on Social and Legal Principles relating to the Protection and Welfare of Children, with Special Reference to Foster Placement and Adoption Nationally and Internationally: report of the Secretary-General

At the forty-first session, no advance documentation is expected under this item.

137. Question of the review of the Convention on Registration of Objects Launched into Outer Space

By a note dated 18 April 1986 (A/41/141), the Secretary-General requested the inclusion of the above item in the provisional agenda of the forty-first session.

On 20 September 1986 (see A/41/PV.3), the General Assembly decided, on the recommendation of the General Committee (A/41/250), to include this item in the agenda and to allocate it to the Special Political Committee.

138. Vienna Convention on the Law of Treaties between States and International Organizations or between International Organizations

By a note dated 19 May 1986 (A/41/142), the Secretary-General requested the inclusion of the above item in the provisional agenda of the forty-first session.

On 20 September 1986 (see A/41/PV.3), the General Assembly decided, on the recommendation of the General Committee (A/41/250), to include this item in the agenda and to allocate it to the Sixth Committee.

139. Zone of peace and co-operation of the South Atlantic

The a letter dated 29 May 1986 (A/41/143 and Corr.1), the Minister for External Relations of Brazil requested the inclusion of the above item in the provisional agenda of the forty-first session.

On 20 September 1986 (see A/41/PV.3), the General Assembly decided, on the recommendation of the General Committee (A/41/250), to include this item in the agenda and to consider it directly in plenary meeting.

140. Current financial crisis of the United Nations: report of the Secretary-General

At its fortieth session, the General Assembly decided to include the item on the draft agenda of its forty-first session.

141. Establishment of a comprehensive system of international peace and security

In a letter dated 5 August 1986 (see A/41/191; Bulgaria, the Byelorussian Soviet Socialist Republic, Czechoslovakia, the German Democratic Republic, Hungary, Mongolia, Poland, Romania, the Ukrainian Soviet Socialist Republic and the Union of Soviet Socialist Republics requested the inclusion of a supplementary item entitled "Establishment of a comprehensive system of international security" in the agenda of the forty-first session.

A/41/100/Add.1 English Page 78

On 20 September 1986 (see A/41/PV.3), the General Assembly decided, on the recommendation of the General Committee (A/41/250), that the title of the item should be amended to read as above and that the item should be included in the agenda and should be allocated to the First Committee.

142. Declaration of the Assembly of Heads of State and Government of the Organization of African Unity on the aerial and naval military attack against the Socialist People's Libyan Arab Jamahiriya by the present United States Administration in April 1986

In a letter dated 21 August 1986 (see A/41/241), the Libyan Arab Jamahiriya requested the inclusion of the above-mentioned additional item in the agenda of the forty-first session.

On 5e, tember 1986 (see A/41/PV.3), the General Assembly decided, on the recommerdation of the General Committee (A/41/250), to include this item in the agenda and to consider it directly in plenary.

143. External debt crisis and development

In a letter dated 20 June 1986 (see A/41/144), Yuqoslavia requested the inclusion of the above item in the provisional agenda of the forty-first session.

On 20 September 1986 (see A/41/PV.3), the General Assembly decided, on the recommendation of the General Committee (A/41/250/Add.1), to include this item in the agenda and to allocate it to the Second Committee.